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·1· · · · · · · · · · · ·FERMO JAECKLE, after having

·2· · · · · · ·first been duly sworn, was examined and testified as

·3· · · · · · ·follows:

·4· · · · · · · · · · · ·-· · -· · -

·5· · · · · · · · · · · ·EXAMINATION

·6· · · · · · · · · · · ·-· · -· · -

·7· ·BY MR. WILLENBRINK:

·8· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, my name is Zachary Willenbrink.· I am an

·9· ·attorney with Godfrey & Kahn.· We represent the Opposers,

10· ·International Dairy Food Association and U.S. Dairy Expert

11· ·Council, Atalanta Corporation, and Intercibus, Inc.· Opposition

12· ·number 91232427 before the Trademark Trial and Appeal Board.

13· ·You're here today to provide testimony, is that correct?

14· · · · A.· ·That's correct.

15· · · · Q.· ·Before we begin, could you please state and spell your

16· ·full name?

17· · · · A.· ·Sure.· It's Fermo C. Jaeckle.· The C stands for Carl,

18· ·and spelling is F-E-R-M-O, C-A-R-L, J-A-E-C-K-L-E.

19· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.· What's your address?

20· · · · A.· ·680 Solana Court, Marco Island, Florida 34145.

21· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, have you been deposed before?

22· · · · A.· ·I have.

23· · · · Q.· ·Have you been deposed recently?

24· · · · A.· ·No.

25· · · · Q.· ·I'll just go through a few ground rules for what we'll
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·1· ·do during the testimony today.· This is going to be a question

·2· ·and answer format.· If you can, please wait until I finish

·3· ·asking the question before you start answering so that we're not

·4· ·talking over one another.· Also, try to answer with verbal and

·5· ·clear answers like yes and no as opposed to uh-huh or uh-huh.

·6· · · · A.· ·Right.

·7· · · · Q.· ·Does that make sense?

·8· · · · A.· ·Uh-huh.

·9· · · · Q.· ·If there is any question that I ask that you don't

10· ·understand, don't hesitate to ask me to clarify.· I'm happy to

11· ·do that.· We're free to take breaks as you need.· If you need to

12· ·take a break, just ask.· If there's a questions that has been

13· ·out on the record you will have to answer that before we can

14· ·take a break, though.· Do you understand that?

15· · · · A.· ·Yes.

16· · · · Q.· ·And Mr. Lehv may object after I ask some questions.

17· ·If he does, please wait until I decide to either reformulate my

18· ·question or go ahead and instruct you to answer, that would be

19· ·great, as well.· Does that make sense, too?

20· · · · A.· ·Yes.

21· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.· Is there any reason due to illness,

22· ·medication, or otherwise today that you cannot give accurate

23· ·testimony?

24· · · · A.· ·No.

25· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, we will begin with background information
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·1· ·about you, particularly as to education.· Beginning with

·2· ·college, can you describe your formal education for me?

·3· · · · A.· ·Sure.· I attended Cornell University, agricultural

·4· ·economics major, specializing in food marketing.· That came with

·5· ·a BS degree, and the years were 1969 to 1973.

·6· · · · Q.· ·Did you go onto pursue any graduate or professional

·7· ·degrees?

·8· · · · A.· ·No.· I entered business straightaway.· I spent three

·9· ·months working in an importing company, and then was sent

10· ·overseas where I spent eleven months in Germany, nine months in

11· ·France, and about three months in Italy before spending about

12· ·half a year in Switzerland and then returning.

13· · · · Q.· ·Other than your formal education have you or do you

14· ·take any classes in business marketing, or the law, or anything

15· ·of that sort?

16· · · · A.· ·I have from time-to-time.· Yes.

17· · · · Q.· ·And can you just describe those generally?

18· · · · A.· ·I have taken marketing, additional marketing classes,

19· ·and business law.· That's really to the extent of it.

20· · · · Q.· ·And have you taken any specific classes on cheese or

21· ·the cheese industry or anything like that?

22· · · · A.· ·No.· I grew up with it.

23· · · · Q.· ·Sure.· Practical education?

24· · · · A.· ·Right.

25· · · · Q.· ·So, you just mentioned this briefly, but beginning
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·1· ·with college could you just walk us through your employment

·2· ·history?

·3· · · · A.· ·Well, my employment history began at the age of maybe

·4· ·about 9 or 10 when I went to work with my dad, and we were at

·5· ·Duane Street in Tribeca.· We had an importing company that

·6· ·imported what's called Otto Roth & Company, and the company

·7· ·imported cheese from primarily Switzerland and Italy, although

·8· ·also from Denmark, France, and other countries.

·9· · · · · · · · · · · ·At the time, we are talking now the 1960s or

10· ·early 1960s, it was pre-refrigerated container times, and the

11· ·product was still imported in bulk and unloaded in cargo nets,

12· ·and then trucked, unimaginable today, but, yes, then trucked to

13· ·our warehouse which was at 177-179 Duane Street in Lower

14· ·Manhattan.· Do you want me to go on?

15· · · · Q.· ·No.· So, that was prior to college, is that correct?

16· · · · A.· ·That's prior to college.· Yes.

17· · · · Q.· ·And then after college you spent a little bit of time

18· ·in Europe as you just mentioned.

19· · · · A.· ·Right.

20· · · · Q.· ·Could you describe what you were doing when you were

21· ·in Europe?

22· · · · A.· ·In Germany I worked in a store door distribution

23· ·business that also manufactured cheese, and I drove a little

24· ·delivery van.· I went store to store and dropped off the orders

25· ·and sometimes packed it out, and I became proficient in
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·1· ·German.

·2· · · · · · · · · · · ·After that I spent about nine months in

·3· ·Paris working in two places.· First in an export firm that was

·4· ·responsible for exporting Roquefort cheese throughout the world.

·5· ·The name of that business was Saisof, S-A-I-S-O-F.· Saisof also

·6· ·had a little depot in the Rungis, R-U-N-G-I-S, Terminal Market

·7· ·outside of Paris, which then distributed to local markets and

·8· ·prepared shipments for export to wherever they were going.  I

·9· ·was just a lumper, and I did that for about four months and

10· ·became proficient in French.

11· · · · Q.· ·And after France?

12· · · · A.· ·After France I spent three months in Italy, and that

13· ·was with a company called Noseda Camillo, N-O-S-E-D-A,

14· ·C-A-M-I-L-L-O.· They manufactured Fontina cheese and exported

15· ·it, and from there I went to O Roth & Company in Switzerland,

16· ·which was the original parent firm to Otto Roth in New York,

17· ·which had by then moved to New Jersey.· I had spent several

18· ·months there before September of 1975 when my father passed away

19· ·unexpectedly and I came back to the United States.

20· · · · Q.· ·And when you returned to the United States where did

21· ·you work?

22· · · · A.· ·I worked as executive vice president along with my

23· ·brother, and we operated and managed Otto Roth & Company.

24· · · · Q.· ·And what did Otter Roth & Company do?

25· · · · A.· ·Otter Roth & Company was one of the leading importers
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·1· ·of cheese into the United States.· Cheese is from all over the

·2· ·world, but having its root in cheeses from Switzerland and

·3· ·Italy, if I may.

·4· · · · Q.· ·How long did you work with Ott Roth & Company for?

·5· · · · A.· ·Until 1983 and then we sold the business to General

·6· ·Foods.· They had a buy and build strategy.· They recently

·7· ·purchased the Oscar Meyer Company and decided that they wanted

·8· ·to add a cheese component to the Oscar Meyer program and

·9· ·utilized, we're going to utilize Ott Roth & Company as a company

10· ·to furnish the product for that program.· I stayed on there for

11· ·another four years, I guess.

12· · · · Q.· ·So, that would take you up to about 1987, is that

13· ·correct?

14· · · · A.· ·Yes.

15· · · · Q.· ·And starting in 1987, where did you work?

16· · · · A.· ·I lived out a non-compete.· The business had been

17· ·re-sold in the meantime to the New Zealand Dairy Board.  I

18· ·stayed there for one year and decided that I really wanted to do

19· ·something for myself again, and so I lived out a non-compete.

20· · · · · · · · · · · ·At that point in time I came up with the

21· ·bright idea to import the technologies, not the cheese.  I

22· ·searched for a production facility where we could go into the

23· ·production of Gruyere in the United States.· That was the

24· ·primary focus of the business.· We realized full well that the

25· ·assortment had to go well beyond Gruyere in order to achieve
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·1· ·some critical mass.· I had hoped to build a small 20, 25 million

·2· ·dollar business, and it didn't work that way.· It ended up being

·3· ·an 80 million dollar business.· That was then sold to the Emmi

·4· ·Company.

·5· · · · · · · · · · · ·I was not the sole investor in Roth Kase

·6· ·USA, the name of the business that we founded.· My cousins

·7· ·Ehrlich(phonetic) and Felix Roth were partners of mine, and the

·8· ·three of us plus a small minority stock holder named Toni

·9· ·Zeuger(phonetic) founded the business in 1990 and first produced

10· ·cheese in 1991.

11· · · · Q.· ·How long was Roth Kase operational?· So, from 1991

12· ·until when was it sold to Emmi Roth?

13· · · · A.· ·It was a staged sale, or in steps.· It started in 2006

14· ·and ended in 2010.

15· · · · Q.· ·Okay.· What sorts of cheeses did Roth Kase make?

16· · · · A.· ·Well, our flagship product was Gruyere.· We called it

17· ·Grandcru Gruyere.· It was a slow building process to get that

18· ·going, but by the time the business was sold we were doing in

19· ·excess of 2 million pounds of Gruyere cheese.

20· · · · Q.· ·When Roth Kase started selling Gruyere approximately

21· ·how many pounds would you sell per year?

22· · · · A.· ·At that point in time when we started none, but within

23· ·the first year we probably produced a couple hundred thousand

24· ·pounds.

25· · · · Q.· ·So, the business grew substantially for Gruyere?
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·1· · · · A.· ·Yes, right, for Gruyere and for the entire variety of

·2· ·cheeses that we had.· Gruyere was definitely our flagship

·3· ·cheese.· It is what attracted the attention of the buyer.

·4· · · · Q.· ·Sure.· After Roth Kase was sold to Emmi Roth, what did

·5· ·you do after that?

·6· · · · A.· ·Well, the original vision was to continue to operate

·7· ·the business but, you know, the words that the acquiring company

·8· ·used was we don't want to change anything.· We just want you to

·9· ·keep on doing what you're doing.· It was not six months into the

10· ·final acquisition where they approached us and said they had a

11· ·problem in their US operations company, a company named Emmi,

12· ·their import operations, and they needed to replace the chief

13· ·operating officer.· They asked if, literally asked permission

14· ·whether it be would be okay if they fused the Emmi import

15· ·business together with the Roth Kase business.· The Emmi import

16· ·business was about 60 or 65 million.· We were doing about 80

17· ·million, so it turned into about a 140 or 150 million dollar

18· ·business.

19· · · · · · · · · · · ·I operated that for one year.· I did not

20· ·like the way it felt and decided that it was not really

21· ·something that I wanted to do.· They insisted on a ten year.

22· ·During the negotiation, the acquisition negotiations, they

23· ·insisted on a ten year non-compete, which I thought was a bit

24· ·egregious, but love is blind and I agreed to do that.

25· · · · Q.· ·What are you doing now?
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·1· · · · A.· ·I represent a couple of companies out of Europe

·2· ·selling cheese into the United States.· I have a little

·3· ·distribution operation.· I have a warehouse, a warehousing

·4· ·facility in New Jersey, and a cutting and wrapping facility in

·5· ·Wisconsin, and our biggest customer is Emmi Roth.

·6· · · · Q.· ·What are the names of your facilities?

·7· · · · A.· ·So, the import business is Intercibus, Inc.· The

·8· ·distribution business is called Inter-source, Inc., and the

·9· ·packaging operation is called Family Fresh Packing.

10· · · · Q.· ·If I refer to it as Intercibus or Inter-source is that

11· ·a fair way to describe both companies?

12· · · · A.· ·Yes, sure.

13· · · · Q.· ·What types of cheeses does Intercibus import?

14· · · · A.· ·We import primarily Italian sheep milk cheese and from

15· ·Sardinia, but we also import product from the U.K., and those

16· ·are the two primary.

17· · · · Q.· ·And then do you --

18· · · · A.· ·Those are the two primary brands, line items.

19· · · · Q.· ·And do you resell the cheeses that you import?

20· · · · A.· ·I do.· I sell some to Inter-source for further

21· ·re-distribution and some of it is sold directly to endusers.

22· · · · Q.· ·When you say endusers, are you referring to retailers

23· ·or consumers?

24· · · · A.· ·No.· I am talking about businesses.

25· · · · Q.· ·Okay.

07/25/2018 JAECKLE, FERMO

witranscripts@uslegalsupport.com U. S. LEGAL SUPPORT / GRAMANN REPORTING Phone: (800) 899-7222

07/25/2018 JAECKLE, FERMO
Page 13

witranscripts@uslegalsupport.com U. S. LEGAL SUPPORT / GRAMANN REPORTING Phone: (800) 899-7222
YVer1f

http://www.uslegalsupport.com


·1· · · · A.· ·They would need to be bringing in truckload type,

·2· ·container loads of product.

·3· · · · Q.· ·Does Intercibus import any Gruyere?

·4· · · · A.· ·We import Austrian Gruyere and still in relatively

·5· ·small quantities, relatively.

·6· · · · Q.· ·Just generally could you describe your marketing

·7· ·experience in the cheese industry?

·8· · · · A.· ·My marketing experience, I have worked my whole life

·9· ·to build branded, at least from the trade standpoint branded.

10· ·It's literally impossible to build a consumer brand in this

11· ·category, a trade branded specialty cheeses through various

12· ·vehicles whether it be retail, food service, or industry.

13· · · · Q.· ·And are one of those cheeses Gruyere?

14· · · · A.· ·Yes.

15· · · · Q.· ·Do you participate in any industry groups or

16· ·organizations related to the cheese business or agriculture or

17· ·importing?

18· · · · A.· ·Well, I am a former president of the Cheese Importers

19· ·Association of America.· Obviously when I went into production

20· ·in the United States I was no longer really an importer and I

21· ·was active at the Wisconsin Cheese Makers Association, although

22· ·I held no offices.· I was active in the American Cheese Society.

23· ·I was a board director member for two terms.· That's about the

24· ·extent of it.

25· · · · Q.· ·What years did you work with the Cheese Importers of
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·1· ·America?

·2· · · · A.· ·You're testing me.

·3· · · · Q.· ·No, I'm not.· Just approximately, if you know.

·4· · · · A.· ·You are testing my memory.· We're talking about late

·5· ·1979 or 1980.

·6· · · · Q.· ·And with the Wisconsin Cheese Makers, if you recall?

·7· · · · A.· ·That would have been in the mid-1990s.

·8· · · · Q.· ·And American Cheese Society, if you recall?

·9· · · · A.· ·That was in the -- well, it started in the late 1980s

10· ·and continued until the turn of the Century, 2000.

11· · · · Q.· ·Now, we'll talk just a little bit about Gruyere cheese

12· ·generally.· Could you describe what Gruyere is?

13· · · · A.· ·Yes.· Gruyere is an Alpine cheese variety.· Gruyere is

14· ·indigenous to France, Germany, Switzerland, obviously, and

15· ·Austria.· The definition for Gruyere is pretty broad when it

16· ·comes to what kind of cheese it was.

17· · · · · · · · · · · ·Understand that the beginning of the

18· ·production of Alpine cheeses, small cheese factories in valleys,

19· ·produced a variety of different mountain style cheeses most of

20· ·which had eye formation.· The French to this day referred to

21· ·Gruyere as being just about any cheese variety with eye

22· ·formation coming from Alpine areas.

23· · · · · · · · · · · ·The Austrians have produced Gruyere for

24· ·centuries.· It was an Alpine variety, and sometimes they called

25· ·it bird case, but effectively it was sold as Gruyere.· The same
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·1· ·thing goes for the Germans.· The fact of the matter is that some

·2· ·of the claims that are made that Gruyere has been made the same

·3· ·way since 1655 are largely overblown.· I would say that the

·4· ·really start of the Gruyere production that we know of, or the

·5· ·cheese variety that we know of today as Gruyere, really started

·6· ·certainly in the post World War 2 but primarily in the early

·7· ·1980s because of the fact that there were so many different

·8· ·varieties of cheeses that were being called Gruyere that there

·9· ·was an attempt made to begin to unify the recipe for the

10· ·production of Gruyere driven to a certain extent by sanitation

11· ·needs.

12· · · · · · · · · · · ·It may come as a surprise to people that for

13· ·hundreds of years cheeses were eye formation, no one knew why

14· ·there was eye formation.· A plant in one valley had big eyes and

15· ·a plant in the next valley had small eyes and a plant in the

16· ·third valley had no eyes.· One had many, one had few, and they

17· ·were different sizes, and they were all, you know, many of them

18· ·were called Gruyere.· That was a style of Alpine cheese-making.

19· · · · · · · · · · · ·Then in 1951 at the Strazer(phonetic)

20· ·convention --

21· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Excuse me.· I am going to object

22· · · · · · ·to the narrative.· I'm going to object on the grounds

23· · · · · · ·of no foundation.· I object on the grounds of hearsay.

24· · · · · · ·I object on the grounds that the witnesses response is

25· · · · · · ·not responsive to the question.· I object on grounds
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·1· · · · · · ·of best evidence.· I object on the grounds of the

·2· · · · · · ·witness giving a lay opinion.

·3· · · · · · · · · · · ·If your intention is to have this witness

·4· · · · · · ·testify as an expert, we have not gotten an expert

·5· · · · · · ·report.· For all of those reasons, I am objecting to

·6· · · · · · ·the continued response and move to strike as

·7· · · · · · ·non-responsive the answer that's been given.

·8· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, what have you based all of what you just

·9· ·told me upon?

10· · · · A.· ·Having grown up in the business since 1951, having

11· ·worked in the industry and studied the industry for my entire

12· ·career.· I am now 67 years old.· Our family's activity in the

13· ·cheese business started in 1863.· Some of the knowledge that I

14· ·have is from my other family members.· So, that's really where I

15· ·get my knowledge base from.· I also have done research and

16· ·reading.

17· · · · Q.· ·All in connection with your work in the cheese

18· ·industry?

19· · · · A.· ·Absolutely.

20· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· I renew my objection, the same

21· · · · · · ·grounds, narrative, lay opinion, hearsay, no personal

22· · · · · · ·knowledge, best evidence, no foundation, and failure

23· · · · · · ·to provide an expert report.· So, for that reason I

24· · · · · · ·object to the questioning and I move to strike the

25· · · · · · ·answer.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·We can move on, Mr. Jaeckle.· I want to show you what

·2· ·we'll mark as Exhibit 51.

·3· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 51 was marked for

·4· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

·5· · · · Q.· ·I'll wait for Mr. Lehv to have a look.

·6· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· This has a number 15 on it.· Did

·7· · · · · · ·you say 15 or 51?

·8· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· This is going to be 50 and

·9· · · · · · ·I believe that the number 15 was something else that

10· · · · · · ·was on the document itself.

11· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, does in have the words Gruyere Intercibus

12· ·72 through 74 written on the bottom?

13· · · · A.· ·Right down here, right.· Yes.· (Indicating)

14· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this document?

15· · · · A.· ·Yes.

16· · · · Q.· ·What is it?

17· · · · A.· ·Well, it's one of the most famous books regarding

18· ·cheese produced by Pierre Androuet, and he was a well-known

19· ·cheese scholar, we'll call it that.

20· · · · Q.· ·And last year Intercibus produced some documents in

21· ·this case, is that correct?

22· · · · A.· ·Yes.

23· · · · Q.· ·Was this one of the documents that Intercibus

24· ·produced?

25· · · · A.· ·Yes.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·Did you retrieve this source?

·2· · · · A.· ·Retrieve?

·3· · · · Q.· ·Did you --

·4· · · · A.· ·I copied it.

·5· · · · Q.· ·Did you make the copy?

·6· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·7· · · · Q.· ·And there's some highlighting on pages 73 and 74.· Did

·8· ·you make those highlights?

·9· · · · A.· ·73 and 74, yes.· On 73 I made that highlight and also

10· ·on 74.· Yes.

11· · · · Q.· ·And how does this source refer to Gruyere on page 74?

12· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection on the grounds of

13· · · · · · ·hearsay.

14· · · · Q.· ·You can answer it.· You can answer the question, Mr.

15· ·Jaeckle.

16· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· And the document speaks for

17· · · · · · ·itself.

18· · · · A.· ·Can you restate the question?

19· · · · Q.· ·Sure.· On page 74 how does this source refer to

20· ·Gruyere?

21· · · · A.· ·Well, here it says Gruyere.· The country is France.

22· ·The province that it's made is Burgundy, France-Comte, Pays De

23· ·Lain, Savoie.· The highlighted part· says, Note:· In France

24· ·Gruyere is the generic name for all of the big cheeses,

25· ·Beaufort, Comte, Emmental.· Do you want me to read the rest of
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·1· ·it?

·2· · · · Q.· ·No.· That's fine.· So, would you describe on the basis

·3· ·of this, as well as your knowledge of Gruyere, as a generic

·4· ·style of cheese?

·5· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection.· Calls for lay

·6· · · · · · ·opinion, no foundation.· The document speaks for

·7· · · · · · ·itself.· It calls for hearsay.· If you're asking the

·8· · · · · · ·witness to repeat what's in the document, it's calling

·9· · · · · · ·for hearsay.

10· · · · Q.· ·You can answer the question if you remember it.

11· · · · A.· ·Let's try it again.

12· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Also the document says in France.

13· · · · · · ·We are in the United States.

14· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, is Gruyere a generic variety or style of

15· ·cheese?

16· · · · A.· ·It is.

17· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.

18· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· I move to strike, no foundation,

19· · · · · · ·no personal knowledge, hearsay, lay opinion, failure

20· · · · · · ·to provide an expert opinion.· It calls for

21· · · · · · ·speculation.· The question is ambiguous in that it's

22· · · · · · ·unclear whether you're asking him whether he is to

23· · · · · · ·recite what's in the book or if you're asking a

24· · · · · · ·different question.

25· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, is there any specific type of milk that
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·1· ·needs to be used to produce Gruyere?

·2· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection to the form of the

·3· · · · · · ·question, ambiguous.

·4· · · · Q.· ·You can answer the question.

·5· · · · A.· ·The milk from one cow can vary to the next cow, and

·6· ·the milk from one area of a valley can vary from another area of

·7· ·the valley.· It depends on what the cows have eaten, and so

·8· ·there is no one milk necessarily appropriate to make Gruyere.

·9· · · · Q.· ·Let me ask you, what do you base that on?

10· · · · A.· ·Personal experience.

11· · · · Q.· ·Where is Gruyere produced?

12· · · · A.· ·Well, Gruyere is produced to my knowledge in the

13· ·entire Western Europe, Hungary, for example.· It's produced in

14· ·Australia.· It's a style of production of cheese, a generic

15· ·style.· There is a standard of identity in the United States and

16· ·of course there is a standard.· There's an international

17· ·standard for Gruyere, which the United States standard was

18· ·modeled after.

19· · · · Q.· ·When you refer to the United States --

20· · · · A.· ·I think there's a great example of why Gruyere is

21· ·generic.· We have import license here in the United States and

22· ·one of the categories for import license is processed Gruyere.

23· ·Processed Gruyere in most cases contains no Gruyere whatsoever.

24· · · · Q.· ·What does processed Gruyere contain?

25· · · · A.· ·Usually it's Emmental cheese.· It's Swiss cheese but
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·1· ·they can blend in a little bit of cheddar.· It's a style of

·2· ·processed cheese that was different than processed American, as

·3· ·we call it today.· It is usually white and it is sold in little

·4· ·wedges and in slices.

·5· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· I move to strike the answer as

·6· · · · · · ·non-responsive to the question, narrative, best

·7· · · · · · ·evidence, lay opinion, and no expert opinion, no

·8· · · · · · ·personal knowledge, no foundation.

·9· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, where does Intercibus source Gruyere

10· ·from?

11· · · · A.· ·Austria and we have imported some from Germany.· It's

12· ·been a while.

13· · · · Q.· ·I'm going to show you what will be marked as Exhibit

14· ·51.

15· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 51 was marked for

16· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

17· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this Mr. Jaeckle?

18· · · · A.· ·I do.

19· · · · Q.· ·What is this?

20· · · · A.· ·This is the label off of the cheese that we import

21· ·from Austria.

22· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.· I'll show you what we'll mark as Exhibit

23· ·52.

24· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 52 was marked for

25· · · · identification, as of this date.)
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·1· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this document?

·2· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·3· · · · Q.· ·What is it?

·4· · · · A.· ·This is an invoice on the first page, and a

·5· ·certificate and analysis produced in Austria for the cheeses

·6· ·that we import.· There are more invoices here, more certificates

·7· ·of analysis.· All of these labels are labeled as Austrian

·8· ·Gruyere, 44 percent, 2.6 kilometers.

·9· · · · Q.· ·Are these records kept as a regular part of

10· ·Intercibus's business?

11· · · · A.· ·Yes.

12· · · · Q.· ·And do these show Gruyere imported from Austria?

13· · · · A.· ·Yes.

14· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection to the documents on the

15· · · · · · ·grounds of hearsay, no foundation, no proper

16· · · · · · ·authentication.

17· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, I'll show you next what we'll mark as

18· ·Exhibit 53.

19· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 53 was marked for

20· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

21· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this?

22· · · · A.· ·Yes.· This is something from a retailer featuring

23· ·Austrian smoked Gruyere.

24· · · · Q.· ·Did you make copies of that for the document

25· ·production that Intercibus made last year?
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·1· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·2· · · · Q.· ·And is the highlighting in this document your

·3· ·highlighting?

·4· · · · A.· ·Yes, it is.

·5· · · · Q.· ·And where does this reflect Gruyere coming from?

·6· · · · A.· ·Austria.

·7· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.· I'll take that from you.

·8· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection to the document on

·9· · · · · · ·grounds of hearsay, no foundation, and improper

10· · · · · · ·authentication, no personal knowledge.

11· · · · Q.· ·I'll show you next, Mr. Jaeckle, what we're going to

12· ·mark as Exhibit 54.

13· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 54 was marked for

14· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

15· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this document?

16· · · · A.· ·I do.

17· · · · Q.· ·What is it?

18· · · · A.· ·This is part of a menu from a retailer who uses

19· ·Austrian Gruyere in a ham and Gruyere pretzel roll.

20· · · · Q.· ·And did you print this document last year for

21· ·production with Intercibus's document productions?

22· · · · A.· ·Yes.

23· · · · Q.· ·And is the highlighting yours?

24· · · · A.· ·Yes, it is.

25· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection on the grounds of
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·1· · · · · · ·hearsay, no personal knowledge, no proper

·2· · · · · · ·authentication.

·3· · · · Q.· ·Next Mr. Jaeckle, I'll show you what we will mark as

·4· ·Exhibit 55.

·5· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 55 was marked for

·6· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

·7· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this document?

·8· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·9· · · · Q.· ·What is it?

10· · · · A.· ·This is one of the books that I studied, Handbuch der

11· ·Kase.· It's generally considered to be the encyclopedia of

12· ·cheese that's most commonly used in the German speaking world.

13· ·I translated Handbuch der Kase.· It's Handbook of Cheese, and

14· ·it's by Dr. Heinrich Mair-Waldburg.· He is the director of dairy

15· ·research and development in Kempten, Germany.· He is the author

16· ·and, yes, it says an encyclopedia.

17· · · · Q.· ·Did you print this document as part of the

18· ·Intercibus's document production last year?

19· · · · A.· ·I did.

20· · · · Q.· ·I believe you already said this, what language is this

21· ·document in?

22· · · · A.· ·It's in German.

23· · · · Q.· ·And you speak German fluently, is that correct?

24· · · · A.· ·I do.

25· · · · Q.· ·And there are highlights and notes in here, the notes
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·1· ·being what appears to be translations, is that correct?

·2· · · · A.· ·Yes, that's correct.

·3· · · · Q.· ·And did you make those highlights and notes?

·4· · · · A.· ·I did.

·5· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.

·6· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection on the grounds of

·7· · · · · · ·hearsay, no personal knowledge, authentication

·8· · · · · · ·lacking, no foundation, irrelevant since it's a German

·9· · · · · · ·book in the German language and this is a United

10· · · · · · ·States proceeding.

11· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· I'll mark this as Exhibit

12· ·56.

13· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 56 was marked for

14· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

15· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, this has been marked as Exhibit 56.

16· · · · A.· ·Okay.

17· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this document?

18· · · · A.· ·I do.

19· · · · Q.· ·What is this?

20· · · · A.· ·This is off the Internet and it is from Amazon, which

21· ·is in the United States, and it's a compilation of menu items

22· ·and where Gruyere can be purchased from Amazon.

23· · · · Q.· ·And did you print this last year as part of

24· ·Intercibus's production of documents?

25· · · · A.· ·Yes.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·Is the highlighting in this document yours?

·2· · · · A.· ·I don't know.

·3· · · · Q.· ·It's on page 57, for example.

·4· · · · A.· ·Yes, it is.

·5· · · · Q.· ·And so on page 57, where is that Gruyere referenced as

·6· ·coming from?

·7· · · · A.· ·Austrian Alps Gruyere.

·8· · · · Q.· ·And if you'll look on page 60, where is this Gruyere

·9· ·referenced coming from?

10· · · · A.· ·Italian Gruyere.

11· · · · Q.· ·If you'll look at page 59, where exactly did you

12· ·reference it's being produced?

13· · · · A.· ·Wisconsin Gruyere.

14· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· Let's mark this as Exhibit

15· · · · · · ·57.

16· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 57 was marked for

17· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

18· · · · Q.· ·I have a few more exhibits to show you, Mr. Jaeckle.

19· ·I'll show you now what was marked as Exhibit 57.· Do you

20· ·recognize this?

21· · · · A.· ·I do.

22· · · · Q.· ·And what is it?

23· · · · A.· ·This is off a web page from one of our customers,

24· ·igourmet.

25· · · · Q.· ·Is this something that you printed last year in
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·1· ·connection with Intercibus' document production?

·2· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·3· · · · Q.· ·Is the highlighting in this yours?

·4· · · · A.· ·It is.

·5· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· Next we'll mark this as

·6· · · · · · ·Exhibit 58.

·7· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 58 was marked for

·8· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

·9· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, do you recognize this?

10· · · · A.· ·I do.

11· · · · Q.· ·What is it?

12· · · · A.· ·This is taken off of Internet from a company called

13· ·West Allis Cheese & Sausage Shoppe, and they are offering

14· ·Gruyere Reserve which was manufactured and sold by Emmi Roth.

15· · · · Q.· ·And where is that produced?

16· · · · A.· ·That's produced in Wisconsin.

17· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· Next we'll mark this as

18· · · · · · ·Exhibit 59.

19· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 59 was marked for

20· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

21· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this, Mr. Jaeckle?

22· · · · A.· ·I do.

23· · · · Q.· ·What is it?

24· · · · A.· ·It's a picture of cheese from a retail shop and it's

25· ·the brand is Cheese Brothers, Wisconsin Gruyere.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·Do you know who produces this Gruyere cheese?

·2· · · · A.· ·This Gruyere cheese is produced by Emmi.

·3· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.· Let me ask one more question.

·4· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· I'm going to object on no

·5· · · · · · ·foundation, no personal knowledge, best evidence,

·6· · · · · · ·speculation.

·7· · · · Q.· ·Did you print this as part of Intercibus's document

·8· ·production from last year?

·9· · · · A.· ·Yes.

10· · · · Q.· ·What do you base your conclusion that this cheese was

11· ·produced by Emmi Roth on?

12· · · · A.· ·Because at the time, or still currently, I believe the

13· ·only producer of Wisconsin Gruyere is Emmi Roth.

14· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.· I'll show you next what we marked as

15· ·Exhibit 60.

16· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 60 was marked for

17· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

18· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this, Mr. Jaeckle?

19· · · · A.· ·Yes, I do.

20· · · · Q.· ·What is it?

21· · · · A.· ·It's a book used by the Wisconsin Milk Marketing Board

22· ·used to teach customers, chefs, people involved in the industry

23· ·about cheeses from Wisconsin.

24· · · · Q.· ·Did you print this as part of Intercibus's production

25· ·of documents last year?
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·1· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·2· · · · Q.· ·Is this your highlighting in this document?

·3· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·4· · · · Q.· ·On pages 21 and 47, where does it reference Gruyere as

·5· ·being produced?

·6· · · · A.· ·Wisconsin.

·7· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.· I would like to show you next what we'll

·8· ·mark as Exhibit 61.

·9· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 61 was marked for

10· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

11· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this?

12· · · · A.· ·I do.

13· · · · Q.· ·And what is it?

14· · · · A.· ·This is a label off of a coal pack(phonetic) cheese

15· ·product.· It's a blend of cheddar and Gruyere.

16· · · · Q.· ·And did you purchase this cheese?

17· · · · A.· ·Yes, I did.

18· · · · Q.· ·Is this your receipt that's to the right of the label?

19· · · · A.· ·Yes.

20· · · · Q.· ·And did you highlight this?

21· · · · A.· ·Yes, I did.

22· · · · Q.· ·Was it produced as part of Intercibus's document

23· ·production?

24· · · · A.· ·It was.

25· · · · Q.· ·And where does the label reference the Gruyere being

07/25/2018 JAECKLE, FERMO

witranscripts@uslegalsupport.com U. S. LEGAL SUPPORT / GRAMANN REPORTING Phone: (800) 899-7222

07/25/2018 JAECKLE, FERMO
Page 30

witranscripts@uslegalsupport.com U. S. LEGAL SUPPORT / GRAMANN REPORTING Phone: (800) 899-7222
YVer1f

http://www.uslegalsupport.com


·1· ·produced?

·2· · · · A.· ·Wisconsin.

·3· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.· I have one more exhibit to show you.· This

·4· ·is Exhibit 62.

·5· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· I am marking this as

·6· · · · · · ·Exhibit 62.

·7· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 62 was marked for

·8· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

·9· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this?

10· · · · A.· ·I do.

11· · · · Q.· ·And what is it?

12· · · · A.· ·This is a copy of a couple of pages of the Cheese

13· ·lovers Companion, copyright 2007, and I highlighted in America,

14· ·Roth Kase USA, LTD of Monroe Wisconsin makes an award-winning

15· ·version called Grand Cru Gruyere.

16· · · · Q.· ·Is that referring to Roth Kase, the company that you

17· ·previously owned?

18· · · · A.· ·That's correct.

19· · · · Q.· ·Did you produce this as part of Intercibus's document

20· ·production?

21· · · · A.· ·I did.

22· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, who controls or governs what can be

23· ·called Gruyere in the United States?

24· · · · A.· ·The US Department of Agriculture.

25· · · · Q.· ·And is that in connection with the standards of
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·1· ·identity that you mentioned earlier?

·2· · · · A.· ·That's correct.

·3· · · · Q.· ·Are you familiar with the Applicants in this case,

·4· ·Interprofession Du Gruyere and Syndicat Interprofessionel Du

·5· ·Gruyere?

·6· · · · A.· ·I am familiar with one of the organizations, yes.

·7· · · · Q.· ·Which one is that?

·8· · · · A.· ·The Swiss one.

·9· · · · Q.· ·Would that be Interprofession Du Gruyere?

10· · · · A.· ·Yes.

11· · · · Q.· ·And its Syndicat Interprofessionel Du Gruyere, is that

12· ·the French organization?

13· · · · A.· ·Yes.

14· · · · Q.· ·Do either of those entities, Interprofession Du

15· ·Gruyere, the Swiss entity which I'll call IDG, or the French

16· ·entity, Syndicat Interprofessionel Du Gruyere, which I'll call

17· ·SIDG, have any power to control Gruyere in the United States?

18· · · · A.· ·They do not.

19· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· I will be marking this as

20· · · · · · ·Exhibit 63.

21· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 63 was marked for

22· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

23· · · · Q.· ·Mr. Jaeckle, in the to line on this first page there

24· ·is Sbridgham.· I might be mispronouncing that, at

25· ·Inter-sourceinc.com.· Who does that refer to?
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·1· · · · A.· ·She was one of my sales staff.

·2· · · · Q.· ·What's her name?

·3· · · · A.· ·Shaleena, Shaleena Bridgham.

·4· · · · Q.· ·If you'll turn to the second page, does this appear to

·5· ·be a letter from the Interprofession Du Gruyere request that you

·6· ·change your labeling of Gruyere cheeses?

·7· · · · A.· ·Yes, it does.

·8· · · · Q.· ·Are you aware of any communications from

·9· ·Interprofession Du Gruyere that you received prior to this?

10· · · · A.· ·We had, I believe, three contacts, letter contacts

11· ·from the attorneys regarding use of the Gruyere -- use of

12· ·Gruyere in the United States --

13· · · · Q.· ·And do you know --

14· · · · A.· ·-- or objecting to our use of Gruyere, is what I

15· ·should have said.

16· · · · Q.· ·Do you know when the first of those would have been

17· ·received?

18· · · · A.· ·No, I don't.

19· · · · Q.· ·If you'll refer to the second page of this, 1942 at

20· ·the bottom, the third paragraph in the last sentence says, the

21· ·largest producer and importer of Swiss cheese in the United

22· ·States has acted in accordance with this decision and has ceased

23· ·all use of the designation Gruyere on its American produced

24· ·cheese.· Do you know what producer that's referring to?

25· · · · A.· ·Emmi Roth.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·Do you know the circumstances surrounding their

·2· ·cessation of the use of the word Gruyere?

·3· · · · A.· ·Well, first of all the statement is incorrect.· They

·4· ·did not stop using the word Gruyere.· They only stopped using

·5· ·the word Gruyere on a product that they sold under the Emmi

·6· ·brand.· They continued to sell Gruyere to private label

·7· ·customers, SYSCO, Boars Head, Wegman's, just to main three.

·8· · · · Q.· ·What do you base that on?

·9· · · · A.· ·I took part in the sales.

10· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.· I am showing you next what we marked as

11· ·Exhibit 64.

12· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 64 was marked for

13· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

14· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this, Mr. Jaeckle?

15· · · · A.· ·I do.

16· · · · Q.· ·And what is it?

17· · · · A.· ·It's a copy of a response by Shaleena Bridgham to an

18· ·attorney, I believe it's an attorney.· She states -- it's in

19· ·response to an attempt by an organization to stop us from

20· ·selling natural Gruyere cheese from Austria, and we are

21· ·responding that we confirmed, we, she, has confirmed that we

22· ·have the right to sell cheese produced in the United States

23· ·labeled simply as natural Gruyere cheese, and that it's contrary

24· ·to the assertion that was made in the letter when they contacted

25· ·us.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·Thank you.

·2· · · · A.· ·I hope I was clear on that.

·3· · · · Q.· ·Yes.· Thank you.

·4· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· I'm marking this as

·5· · · · · · ·Exhibit 65.

·6· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 65 was marked for

·7· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

·8· · · · Q.· ·In the "to" line of this document Ms. Bridgham is the

·9· ·recipient again, is that correct?

10· · · · A.· ·Yes, she was.

11· · · · Q.· ·When was this sent?

12· · · · A.· ·10/2014.

13· · · · Q.· ·Do you recall if you received any further

14· ·communications from IDG after receiving this?

15· · · · A.· ·I don't recall.

16· · · · Q.· ·Did you make any changes based upon this letter to

17· ·your sale of Gruyere cheese?

18· · · · A.· ·We did not.

19· · · · Q.· ·Did you make any changes based on other communications

20· ·that you received from IDG?

21· · · · A.· ·No.· We did not.

22· · · · Q.· ·Did IDG take any enforcement action against Intercibus

23· ·or Inter-source?

24· · · · A.· ·Not in writing.· They visited us on three separate

25· ·occasions at the Fancy Food Show in New York and created a bit
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·1· ·of a stir by insisting that we remove our display of Gruyere and

·2· ·insisting that only Gruyere, the only Gruyere came from

·3· ·Switzerland and that it was illegal for us to display cheese not

·4· ·labeled, or labeled Gruyere.· The last occurrence was at the

·5· ·last Fancy Food Show, which was early June this year.

·6· · · · Q.· ·Is it illegal for you to sell Gruyere in the United

·7· ·States?

·8· · · · A.· ·It is not.

·9· · · · Q.· ·Has Intercibus ever been approached or contacted by

10· ·SIDG, the French entity?

11· · · · A.· ·No.

12· · · · Q.· ·Has anyone else ever tried to stop Intercibus from

13· ·selling Gruyere cheese from any source?

14· · · · A.· ·Not directly.

15· · · · Q.· ·I would like to talk a little bit about the US

16· ·production of Gruyere cheese now.· Where is Gruyere cheese

17· ·produced in the United States?

18· · · · A.· ·Well, it's produced in Monroe, Wisconsin.

19· · · · Q.· ·Who produces it there?

20· · · · A.· ·Emmi Roth.

21· · · · Q.· ·Are there any other smaller producers of Gruyere in

22· ·the United States?

23· · · · A.· ·Yes, there are.

24· · · · Q.· ·But Emmi Roth has the largest?

25· · · · A.· ·The largest.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·When you operated Roth Kase where was Roth Kase

·2· ·located?

·3· · · · A.· ·In Monroe, Wisconsin.

·4· · · · Q.· ·So, the production has not shifted from place to place

·5· ·after the sale to anyone?

·6· · · · A.· ·They have a new production facility in Flatsville,

·7· ·Wisconsin.· They produce both in Monroe and in Flatsville.

·8· · · · Q.· ·And are there any specific milk sources that Roth Kase

·9· ·used when producing Gruyere?

10· · · · A.· ·No.

11· · · · Q.· ·How did Roth Kase develop its production techniques

12· ·for Gruyere?

13· · · · A.· ·My cousin Felix Roth is a master cheese maker and was

14· ·familiar with the manufacturing procedure for Gruyere, and

15· ·that's how we entered into the business of producing Gruyere in

16· ·the United States.

17· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Can you read back the prior

18· · · · · · ·question and answer?

19· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, the question and answer was read

20· · · · · · ·back by the reporter.)

21· · · · Q.· ·I believe you already answered this, what year did

22· ·Roth Kase begin producing Gruyere cheese?

23· · · · A.· ·In 1991.

24· · · · Q.· ·Who did Roth Kase sell Gruyere cheese to?

25· · · · A.· ·Numerous clients.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·Did it sell to retailers?

·2· · · · A.· ·Retailers.

·3· · · · Q.· ·Did it sell to restaurants?

·4· · · · A.· ·To food service distributors.

·5· · · · Q.· ·Did it sell direct to consumers?

·6· · · · A.· ·We had a small store.

·7· · · · Q.· ·Did Roth Kase label the cheeses it sold as Gruyere as

·8· ·Gruyere cheese?

·9· · · · A.· ·Yes.

10· · · · Q.· ·Did anyone ever stop or attempt to stop Roth Kase from

11· ·selling Gruyere cheese?

12· · · · A.· ·Not when the business was called Roth Kase.

13· · · · Q.· ·So, not while you owned it?

14· · · · A.· ·Correct.

15· · · · Q.· ·I believe you already answered this but I would just

16· ·like to make sure, in the first year that Roth Kase was

17· ·producing Gruyere approximately how much did it sell?

18· · · · A.· ·I'll call it 150 thousand pounds.

19· · · · Q.· ·And in 2009 when you sold?

20· · · · A.· ·In excess of 2 million.

21· · · · Q.· ·Now, Emmi Roth USA purchased Roth Kase in 2009, is

22· ·that correct?

23· · · · A.· ·The Emmi Company, Emmi International.

24· · · · Q.· ·And based on your knowledge of the industry what has

25· ·happened to Roth's Gruyere production since that time?
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·1· · · · A.· ·I would certainly expect that it would have grown.

·2· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection.· Lack of foundation,

·3· · · · · · ·no personal knowledge, calls for speculation.

·4· · · · · · · · · · · ·THE WITNESS:· I agree.

·5· · · · Q.· ·Is Emmi Roth still producing Gruyere?

·6· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·7· · · · Q.· ·How is Emmi Roth labeling its Gruyere now?

·8· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection, no personal knowledge,

·9· · · · · · ·calls for speculation.

10· · · · · · · · · · · ·THE WITNESS:· I do have personal knowledge.

11· · · · Q.· ·You can answer the question.

12· · · · A.· ·I can answer the question?

13· · · · Q.· ·Yes.

14· · · · A.· ·My cutting operation cuts and packs it.

15· · · · Q.· ·Your cutting operation cuts and packs the Gruyere

16· ·cheese that Emmi Roth produces?

17· · · · A.· ·That's correct.

18· · · · Q.· ·And how is that cheese being labeled now?

19· · · · A.· ·I don't know for how long but --

20· · · · Q.· ·And how is that cheese being labeled now?

21· · · · A.· ·Well, there is the subset of it being just sold simply

22· ·as Grand Cru cheese, but there's some cheese packed under

23· ·private labels where the name is Gruyere.

24· · · · Q.· ·Who were they private labeling for?

25· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection, lack of foundation, no
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·1· · · · · · ·personal knowledge, calls for speculation, hearsay,

·2· · · · · · ·best evidence.

·3· · · · Q.· ·You can answer the question.

·4· · · · A.· ·I can answer the question, good.· We pack for Boars

·5· ·Head provisions.

·6· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· This I'll mark as Exhibit

·7· · · · · · ·66.

·8· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, Exhibit 66 was marked for

·9· · · · · · ·identification, as of this date.)

10· · · · Q.· ·Do you recognize this, Mr. Jaeckle?

11· · · · A.· ·Yes.

12· · · · Q.· ·What is it?

13· · · · A.· ·This is a page off of Boars Head website and they are

14· ·using the brand Blanc Gru, Gruyere cheese.

15· · · · Q.· ·Did you print this as part of Intercibus's document

16· ·productions?

17· · · · A.· ·I did.

18· · · · Q.· ·Is this one of the Boars Head cheeses that your firm

19· ·packages?

20· · · · A.· ·It is.

21· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Can we have clarification, when

22· · · · · · ·you say your firm, what firm are you talking about?

23· · · · A.· ·Family Fresh Pack.

24· · · · Q.· ·Sorry?

25· · · · A.· ·Family Fresh Pack.· Sorry, did I step out of line?
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·1· · · · Q.· ·Does Emmi Roth produce this cheese?

·2· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·3· · · · Q.· ·And it's labeled as Gruyere?

·4· · · · A.· ·Yes.

·5· · · · Q.· ·Are you aware of any other producers of Gruyere based

·6· ·in the United States?

·7· · · · A.· ·They are smaller type of operations.· Can I add to

·8· ·that?

·9· · · · Q.· ·Sure.

10· · · · A.· ·Okay.· There is a substantial amount of processed

11· ·Gruyere cheese being made and the largest producer of processed

12· ·Gruyere is also located in Wisconsin.

13· · · · Q.· ·And who's that?

14· · · · A.· ·That's Dairy Foods out of Blue Mounds.

15· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Sorry.· The last word?

16· · · · · · · · · · · ·THE WITNESS:· Blue Mounds.· Dairy Foods is

17· · · · · · ·the name of the company and it's Blue Mounds,

18· · · · · · ·Wisconsin.

19· · · · Q.· ·Approximately how much Gruyere does cheapest sell

20· ·annually?

21· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Objection, best evidence.

22· · · · A.· ·Imported Gruyere.

23· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· I object on the grounds of best

24· · · · · · ·evidence.· Best evidence would be the document as

25· · · · · · ·opposed to the witnesses recollection.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·You can answer the question.

·2· · · · A.· ·I can answer it?

·3· · · · Q.· ·Yes.

·4· · · · A.· ·It's about 250 thousand pounds.

·5· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· That's all I have

·6· · · · · · ·for you.· Thank you.· Mr. Lehv might have some

·7· · · · · · ·cross-examination.

·8· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· I do have some questions.

·9· · · · · · · · · · · ·-· · -· · -

10· · · · · · · · · CROSS-EXAMINATION

11· · · · · · · · · · · ·-· · -· · -

12· ·BY MR. LEHV:

13· · · · Q.· ·Where is Caribou Coffee located?

14· · · · A.· ·I really don't know.

15· · · · Q.· ·How many locations do they have?

16· · · · A.· ·I couldn't tell you.

17· · · · Q.· ·How many ham and Gruyere sandwiches do they sell every

18· ·year?

19· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· Objection, foundation.

20· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· That's my point.

21· · · · Q.· ·Do you know?

22· · · · A.· ·No.· Does it matter?

23· · · · Q.· ·I'm asking you if you know and you answered my

24· ·question.· Let's go back to Exhibit 56.

25· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Do you have the original for the
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·1· · · · · · ·witness to look at?

·2· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· Yes.

·3· · · · Q.· ·Take a look at page number 55.· The page numbers are

·4· ·at the bottom.· It's a long number, the last two digits are 55.

·5· · · · A.· ·Uh-huh.

·6· · · · Q.· ·It refers to Roth Kase Grand Cru Reserve Gruyere.

·7· · · · A.· ·It does.

·8· · · · Q.· ·And the photograph above is not Roth Kase Grand Cru,

·9· ·is it?

10· · · · A.· ·It's not.

11· · · · Q.· ·The photograph on the next page is what?

12· · · · A.· ·That's a picture of Wisconsin Gruyere, and below it

13· ·says La Gruyere AOP.

14· · · · Q.· ·Then the next page -- sorry, 57, it says -- on page 59

15· ·it refers to Wisconsin Gruyere Cheese and the picture above is

16· ·not Wisconsin Gruyere Cheese, is it?

17· · · · A.· ·Yes.· I noticed that this obviously comes from a

18· ·website and the pagination is off.· The picture should appear

19· ·below the description.· If you look at the prior page it says,

20· ·La Gruyere AOP, and that's in fact the cheese which is on the

21· ·next page.

22· · · · Q.· ·Okay.· And then on page 59 it refers to Wisconsin

23· ·Gruyere Cheese, and the picture on the next page, is that a

24· ·picture of Wisconsin Gruyere Cheese?· That would be page 60.

25· · · · A.· ·It's not.· It's a picture of La Gruyere AOP.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·And then on page 60 it refers to Piave DOP Mezzano

·2· ·Gruyere?

·3· · · · A.· ·It does.

·4· · · · Q.· ·On the next page does it show --

·5· · · · A.· ·Yes, it does.

·6· · · · Q.· ·What does it show?

·7· · · · A.· ·Piave.

·8· · · · Q.· ·Does the photograph of Piave cheese refer to Gruyere?

·9· · · · A.· ·It does.

10· · · · Q.· ·Where does it say Gruyere?

11· · · · A.· ·Oh, on the label itself?

12· · · · Q.· ·Yes.

13· · · · A.· ·It doesn't say Gruyere.

14· · · · Q.· ·And then on page 61 it refers to Comte Cheese, and I

15· ·take it you would agree with me that the picture above the

16· ·description of Comte Cheese is not a picture of Comte Cheese,

17· ·it's the Italian cheese we just referred to.· On page 61, the

18· ·picture above the description of Comte --

19· · · · A.· ·Right.· So, if the pagination -- since the pagination

20· ·is incorrect, it says Piave DOP Mezzano Gruyere.

21· · · · Q.· ·Right.· On page 61 it describes Comte Cheese.

22· · · · A.· ·Right, and on the next page that picture is of Comte.

23· · · · Q.· ·Does that say Comte Cheese or is that something else?

24· · · · A.· ·All you can tell is the brand, which is Rouge, I

25· ·believe.· That looks ever so much like a piece of Comte.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·It doesn't say Gruyere on it, does it?

·2· · · · A.· ·You can't see.· You only see a piece of the cheese.  I

·3· ·believe the Gruyere was probably cut off.

·4· · · · Q.· ·So, in making what you refer to as Gruyere cheese in

·5· ·Wisconsin, there's no regulation or certification body that

·6· ·tells the producer what breed of cow to use?

·7· · · · A.· ·No.

·8· · · · Q.· ·And there's no regulation or certification body that

·9· ·says what the cow must eat?

10· · · · A.· ·No.

11· · · · Q.· ·Can the cows can be fed anything?

12· · · · A.· ·Correct.

13· · · · Q.· ·And there's no regulation that says whether you have

14· ·to use fresh milk or pasteurized milk?

15· · · · A.· ·No.· There is not.

16· · · · Q.· ·And there's no regulation that says what the resulting

17· ·cheese has to taste like?

18· · · · A.· ·There's not.

19· · · · Q.· ·There's no regulation or certification body that says

20· ·cheese labeled Gruyere made in Wisconsin has to taste like

21· ·cheese labeled Gruyere that comes from Switzerland, correct?

22· · · · A.· ·Yes.

23· · · · Q.· ·And there's no one who comes to the cheese makers in

24· ·Wisconsin or anywhere else in the United States and compares

25· ·their cheese to Gruyere cheese made in Switzerland, is that
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·1· ·correct?

·2· · · · A.· ·Can you restate that?

·3· · · · Q.· ·No one comes around to the cheese makers in Wisconsin

·4· ·and compares the cheese to see if it tastes like it's made in

·5· ·Switzerland?

·6· · · · A.· ·No.· No one does that.

·7· · · · Q.· ·Is the cheese that you sell to Boars Head and Boars

·8· ·Head labels as Blanc Gru Gruyere cheese, is that the same cheese

·9· ·that Emmi Roth sells to Wegmans?

10· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. WILLENBRINK:· Objection, foundation.

11· · · · A.· ·Yes.· I don't know what the same cheese means.· First

12· ·of all, I want to make sure you understand that Fresh Pack only

13· ·packs the cheese.· They don't sell it to Boars Head.

14· · · · Q.· ·Can you explain what you mean by that?

15· · · · A.· ·Certainly.· We get shipped cheese and are asked to cut

16· ·it into pieces and package that cheese, and then we give it back

17· ·to the customer who sold the cheese to us.

18· · · · Q.· ·So, you never take ownership of the cheese itself?

19· · · · A.· ·No.· I don't take ownership.

20· · · · Q.· ·And you get a fee of cutting and packing?

21· · · · A.· ·Correct.

22· · · · Q.· ·Do you know if when you were working at Roth Kase the

23· ·private label cheese, was there only one private labeled cheese

24· ·labeled Gruyere?

25· · · · A.· ·No, numerous.
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·1· · · · Q.· ·What were the differences?

·2· · · · A.· ·Age sometimes, sometimes.

·3· · · · Q.· ·What else?

·4· · · · A.· ·Format.

·5· · · · Q.· ·What do you mean by format?

·6· · · · A.· ·Round versus square.

·7· · · · Q.· ·What are the differences?

·8· · · · A.· ·Sometimes it's made -- we, Roth Kase, manufactured

·9· ·Gruyere both out of raw milk, usually for round cheeses, and

10· ·pasteurized milk, usually for pre-cuts, shreds, grates.

11· · · · Q.· ·What other differences?

12· · · · A.· ·Pasteurized versus unpasteurized, that should speak

13· ·for itself.

14· · · · Q.· ·Right.

15· · · · A.· ·You get a different, you get slightly different

16· ·variations in the flavor profile when you pasteurize milk

17· ·because of the fact that when you pasteurize you are not only

18· ·killing beneficial deleterious bacteria but you're also killing

19· ·some beneficial bacteria.

20· · · · · · · · · · · ·The desirable bacteria are re-introduced

21· ·during a manufacturing process when you make pasteurized milk

22· ·cheese.· It's the control, you have more control over the flavor

23· ·and taste profile on pasteurized cheese than you do on raw milk

24· ·cheese.

25· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· Just give me one second.· I'll
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·1· · · · · · ·see if I have any other questions for you.

·2· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Whereupon, there was a pause in the

·3· · · · · · ·proceeding.)

·4· · · · Q.· ·One other question, when did you last work at Emmi

·5· ·Roth?

·6· · · · A.· ·Well, my last paycheck was September of 2017.

·7· · · · Q.· ·When did you last work there?· That was your last

·8· ·paycheck but --

·9· · · · A.· ·That's correct.

10· · · · Q.· ·I don't know if you got a paycheck after you stopped

11· ·working there.· I don't know.

12· · · · A.· ·I remained on as a consultant for a period of time.

13· ·So, I was not per se in operations, in the operations, the

14· ·day-to-day operations, but I did consult.

15· · · · Q.· ·When were you last in the day-to-day operations?

16· · · · A.· ·I believe it was in 2011.

17· · · · · · · · · · · ·MR. LEHV:· I have no further questions.

18· · · · · · ·Thank you, very much.· I will order a copy of the

19· · · · · · ·transcript.

20· · · · · · · · · · · · · · -· ·-· ·-

21· · · · · · · · · · · ·(Witness excused.)

22· · · · · · · · · · · · · · -· ·-· ·-

23· · · · · · · · · (Deposition concluded at 1:28 p.m.)

24

25
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·1· · · · · · · · · · · ·C E R T I F I C A T E

·2

·3· · · · · · · · · I do hereby certify that I am a Notary Public in

·4· ·good standing, that the aforesaid testimony was taken before me,

·5· ·pursuant to notice, at the time and place indicated; that said

·6· ·deponent was by me duly sworn to tell the truth, the whole

·7· ·truth, and nothing but the truth; that the testimony of said

·8· ·deponent was correctly recorded in machine shorthand by me and

·9· ·thereafter transcribed under my supervision with computer-aided

10· ·transcription; that the deposition is a true and correct record

11· ·of the testimony give by the witness; and that I am neither of

12· ·counsel nor kin to any party in said action, nor interested in

13· ·the outcome thereof.

14

15· · · · · · · · · WITNESS my hand and official seal this

16· · · · · · · · · 10th day of August, 2018.

17

18

19

20· · · · · · · · · _______________________________

21· · · · · · · · · · · · · · Tracey L. Peck

22· · · · · · · · · · · · · · Notary Public
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ｾｯ＠ ﾷ Ｍｊｐ ｾｾＭ Ｍ ｾ ＭＭＭ Ｍ ......................... ____ __ 

7-)f° >J> GRUYERE-INTERCIBUS-000072 



G) 
:;o 
c 
-< m 
:;o 
m 
.!... 
z 
-I 
m 
:;o 
0 
Ill 
c 
CJ) 
I 

0 
0 
0 
0 
...... 
(,.) 

r-/\ 

ｾ＠
rt) 

First published in the U. K . by Aidan Ellis Publishing 
Ltd. 

First published in France under the title Guide du 
Fromage, by Editions Stock. .. 

New cheeses translation© 1983 Aidan Ellis 

-mi:::-CUMl!LEtE ENCYCLOPEDIA OF FRENCH CHEESE. 

f.ngtish ｴｲ｡ｮｳｬ ｡ ｴ ｩｯｮ Ｍ ｣ ｯｰｹｲ ｩ ｧｬ｜ｬ ｾ ﾩ Ｍ ｊＹＷＳ＠ Lby Ha rper ·& 
Row,-Publishers;-inc. All rights reserved . No part of 
this book may be used or reproduced in any manner 
whatsoever without written permission except in the 
case of brief quotations embodied in critical articles 
and reviews. For information address Aidan Ellis, 
Cobb House, Nuffield, Henley-on-Thames, Oxon 

RG95RU 

FIRST EDITION 1973 
SECOND EDITION 1977 
REVISED EDITIO N 1983 

ISBN 0 85628 007 0 

Printed and bound by Redwood Burn Limited , 
Trowbridge, Wiltshire . 

British Library Cataloguing in Publication Data 

Androuet, Pierre 
Guide du fromage - Rev . ed. 
1. Cheese - France - Dictionaries 
1. Title 
641.3'7'350944 SF270.2 

ISBN ＰＭＸＵＶＲｾＰＷＭＰ＠

Contents 

I. A Letter to My Daughter 

2. Another Letter to My Daughter 

3. A Few Tips 

4. Selecting Cheeses by Flavor and Season 

5. Which Cheese Should You Buy Today? 

6. Month-by-Month Cheese Selection 

7. What to Know about Climate and Pasturage 

8. Dictionary of Cheeses 

9. Special Cheeses and Non-French Cheeses 

10. Cheese Tours of France 

11 . How to Serve, How to Store, How to Enjoy 

12. Some Cheeses to Try Outside France 

Glossary 

New Cheeses 

25 

45 

51 
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137 

151 

159 

473 

483 

495 

509 

519 

542 
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* 

GRUYERE 

Country: FRANCE 

Provinces: BURGUNDY, FRANCHE-COMTE, PAYS DE L'AIN, 

SAVOIE 

Note.: In Fcance, Gruyere is the generic name"ior all the big
cheeses: BEAUFORT, COMTE, EtiilMENTAl (see these listings!. 

The origin of these cheeses goes back, it is said, to a distant time 
when Saint Louis ruled over France and none of the four provinces 

had as yet ｢ｾｮ＠ added to the realm. Diderot describes the manu
facture of the cheese in his Encyclopedie. 

ｾ＠
\) 
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GRUYÈRE, 

Applicants. 

Opposition No. 91232427 
 
Consolidated with Opposition Nos. 91232442, 
91232446, and 91232448 
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lntercibus Inc. 

18, Stoney Hill Road 

P.0.Box 10 

Mendham NJ 07945 

USA 

/ Article weight/ kg 

Invoice: 

Date: 

PO: 

62911 

Monday 

March 2610
, 2017 

P002/06/2017 

price/ kg total EUR 

1777 Austrian Gruyere Cheese 45% F.i.d.m. - made from cows milk 

total amount 

packing: 3.355 cardboard boxes 
number of pallets: 28 

total net: 17.010,842 KG 
tare: 877,00 KG 

milk solid content: 11.057,047 KG 

Country of origin: AUSTRIA 

"Payment terms - 30 days after invoice-date" 

' EXHIBIT 

I s-)_ 
I 7rJ-s''} J7 TP 

17.010,842 6,15 { { 104.616,68 

( 104.616,68 
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Certificate of Analysis 

Product: Austrian Gruyere 45 % 2.6 KG 

Producer: 

PO-Nr.: P002/06/2017 

DESCRIPTION 

Gruyere cheese loaves are packed in a moisture and oxygen barrier film to preserve quality. 

Loaves are random weight weighing approximately 2.6 Kg and packed 2 loaves per case. 

Gruyere is a hard cheese made from cow's milk. 

It has an aromatic, slightly robust taste. 

ORGANOLEPTIC CHARACTERISTICS 

Flavour: Aromatic, Slightly Robust. No off-flavours 

Colour: Off- White to Light yellow 

Aroma : No off-odors 

CHEMICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Moisture on a fat-free basis 50, 7 % 

Fat on the dry basis 50,2 % 

Salt 1.0 % 

water content 33,90 % 

MICROBIOLOGICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Coliforms 

E. Coli 

Coagulase positive staph. 

Salmonella 

Listeria spp 

INGREDIENT STATEMENT 

<100 cfu/g 

<10 cfu/g 

<10 cfu/g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Milk, Salt and Enzymes. CONTAINS: MILK 

Alternate: Milk, Salt, Rennet. CONTAINS: Milk 

Proximate Composition: Milk: 98%; Salt: 1%; Enzymes: 1% 

page 1 of2 
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NUTRITION INFORMATION 

NUTRIENT 

Calories (kcal) 

Protein (g) 

Carbohydrates (g) 

Total Sugars (g) 

Fat (g) 

Saturated Fat (g) 

Dietary Fiber (g) 

Sodium (g) 

Allergens - Contains Milk. 

Country of Origin - Austria 

GMO Status - Non GMO product 
Rennet/Enzyme Source: microbial rennet 

SHELF LIFE 

180 days from date of packaging 

STORAGE REQUIREMENTS 

Product must be stored at 35°F-40°F (2°(- S°C) 

SHIPPING REQUIREMENTS 

PER 100 G 

423 

27.2 

0.01 

< 0.01 

33.94 

22.18 

0.00 

0.40 

Product should be shipped and stored under refrigeration : 35-40°F (2°C - S°C) 

Trailers shall be clean, dry and free of foreign material and objectionable odors. 

Trailers should be sealed . 

.. j ＧＮ ｾ ﾷｩ＠ /'/ '.;, l.. .... ___ ·; 
·:r . ;/ . 
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lntercibus Inc. 

18, Stoney Hill Road 

P.O. Box 10 

Mendham NJ 07945 

USA 

J Article 

Invoice: 

Date: 

PO: 

weight/ kg 

61022 

Friday 

March 31'', 2017 

POOl/03/2017 

price I kg total EUR 

1777 Austrian Gruyere Cheese 45% F.i.d.m. - made from cows milk 

total amount 

packing: 3.465 cardboard boxes 

number of pallets: 28 
total net: 17.010,686 KG 

tare: 834,00 KG 

milk solid content: 11.056,945 KG 

Country of origin : AUSTRIA 

"Payment terms - 30 days after invoice-date" 

17.010,686 6,15 € € 104.615,72 

€ 104.615,72 
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lntercibus Inc. 
18, Stoney Hill Road P.O. Box fO 
07945 Mendham NJ 
Vereinigte Staaten 

Pos Art.Nr Artlkelbezelchnung 

1. 11n Austrian Gruyere 
Charge: 164004 164004 

164803 164803 
165017 165017 
165124 165124 
165125 165125 
165231 165231 
170428 170428 
171330 171330 

2. 9990 · Palette 

ｌｓｾｲＺ＠ Lleferdatum: Auf0 Nr.: Knd-Nr.: Sette: 
91538 31 .03.2017 143340 30407 1 

Telefon Nr. Knd.: 

Lleferschelndatum: 30.03.2017 

Stock Gewicht 

6930 17.010,686 kg 
MHD: 30.09.2017 

30.09.2017 
30.09.2017 
30.09.2017 
30.09.2017 
30.09.2017 

.. ; 

30.09.2017 
30.09.2017 

28 0,000 kg 
MHD: 

Nettogewlcht in KG: 17.010,686 
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Certificate of Analysis 

Product: Austrian Gruvere 45 % 2.6 KG 

Producer: 

PO-Nr.: POOl/03/2017 

DESCRIPTION 

Gruyere cheese loaves are packed in a moisture and oxygen barrier film to preserve quality. 

Loaves are random weight weighing approximately 2.6 Kg and packed 2 loaves per case. 

Gruyere is a hard cheese made from cow's milk. 

It has an aromatic, slightly robust taste. 

ORGANOLEPTIC CHARACTERISTICS 

Flavour: Aromatic, Slightly Robust. No off-flavours 

Colour: Off- White to Light yellow 

Aroma: No off-odors 

CHEMICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Moisture on a fat-free basis 50, 7 % 

Fat on the dry basis 50,2 % 

Salt 1.0 % 

water content 33,90 % 

MICROBIOLOGICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Coliforms 

E. Coli 

Coagulase positive staph. 

Salmonella 

Listeria spp 

INGREDIENT STATEMENT 

<100cfu/g 

<10cfu/g 
<10cfu/g 
Not Detectable in 25 g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Milk, Salt and Enzymes. CONTAINS: MILK 

Alternate: Milk, Salt, Rennet. CONTAINS: Milk 

Proximate Composition: Milk: 98%; Salt: 1%; Enzymes: 1% 

page 1of2 
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NUTRITION INFORMATION 

NUTRIENT 

Calories (kcal) 

Protein (g) 

Carbohydrates(g} 

Total Sugars (g) 

Fat (g) 

Saturated Fat (g) 

Dietary Fiber (g) 

Sodium (g) 

Allergens - Contains Milk. 

Country of Origin - Austria 

GMO Status - Non GMO product 

Rennet/Enzyme Source: microbial rennet 

SHELF LIFE 

180 days from date of packaging 

STORAGE REQUIREMENTS 

Product must be stored at 33°F-40°F (l 0C - S0C) 

SHIPPING REQUIREMENTS 

PER 100 G 

423 

27.2 

0.01 

< 0.01 

33.94 

22.18 

0.00 

0.40 

Product should be shipped and stored under refrigeration : 35-40°F (2°C- S0C) 

Trailers shall be clean, dry and free of foreign material and objectionable odors. 

Trailers should be sealed . 

page 2 of 2 
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lntercitius Inc. 

· 18, Stony Hill Road 

P.O.Box 10 

Mendham NJ 07945 

USA 
•; ... ｾ＠

Austrian Gruyere Cheese 45% F.i.d.m. - made from cows milk 

11975,978 

total amount 

packing: 2210 cardboard boxes 
net: 11975,978 KG . 

tare: 393,380 KG 

mllk solid content: 7784,38 KG 

Country of origin: AUSTRIA 

uPayment terms - 30 days after Invoice-date, ｮ･ｴＮｾ＠

Invoice: 

Date: 

PO: '.' ' 

6,15 

45605 
Tuesday · 

09"' June, 2015 

POOl/05/2015 

€73652,26 

GRUYERE-INTERCIBUS-000032 



Certificate of Analysis 

Product: Austrian Gruyere 45 % 2.6 KG 

Producer: 

PO-Nr.: POOl/05/2015 

DESCRIPTION 

Gruyere cheese loaves are packed in a moisture and oxygen barrier film to preserve quality. 

Loaves are random weight weighing approximately 2.6 Kg and packed 2 loaves per case. 

Gruyere is a hard cheese made from cow's milk. 

It has an aromatic, slightly robust taste. 

ORGANOLEPTIC CHARACTERISTICS 

Flavour: Aromatic, Slightly Robust. No off-flavours 

Colour: Off- White to Light yellow 

Aroma: No off-odors 

CHEMICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Moisture on a fat-free basis 50, 7 % 

Fat on the dry basis 50,2 % 

Sa lt 1.0 % 

water content 33,90 % 

M ICROBIOLOGICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Coliforms 

E. Coli 

Coagulase positive staph . 

Salmonella 

Listeria spp 

INGREDIENT STATEMENT 

<100 cfu/g 

<lOcfu/g 

<lOcfu/g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Milk, Salt and Enzymes. CONTAINS: MILK 

Alternate: Milk, Salt, Rennet. CONTAINS: Milk 

Proximate Composition: Milk: 98%; Salt: 1%; Enzymes: 1% 

page 1of2 
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NUTRITION INFORMATION 

NUTRIENT 

Calories (kcal) 

Protein (g) 

Carbohydrates (g) 

Total Sugars (g) 

Fat(g) 

Saturated Fat (g) 

Dietary Fiber (g) 

Sodium (g) 

Allergens - Contains Milk. 

Country of Origin - Austria 

GMO Status - Non GMO product 

Rennet/Enzyme Source: microbial rennet 

SHELF LIFE 

180 days from date of packaging 

STORAGE REQUIREMENTS 

Product must be stored at 33°F-40°F (l°C - s·q 

SHIPPING REQUIREMENTS 

PER 100 G 

423 

27.2 

0.01 

< 0.01 

33.94 

22.18 

0.00 

0.40 

Product should be shipped and stored under refrigeration: 35-40°F (2°C - S
0

C) 

Trailers shall be clean, dry and free of foreign material and objectionable odors. 

Trailers should be sealed . 

-" ... ) . ·. ' •· '"· 

' J 

... ; ; 

.;· ,i / 
:·.,; 
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lnterdbus Inc. 

18, Stony Hill Road 

P.O.Box 10 

Mendham NJ 07945 

USA 

Invoice: 

Date: 

PO: 

49193 
Friday 

13'h November, 2015 

P002/ll/2015 

ｾ Ｍ ｾ ｾ ｾ ｾｉＭｾＮ＠ ___ ___ __ _______ ___ __ _____ __ _ ·- __________ ____ ＭＭＭ ｾｾｩｾｾＭｾＨ｟＠ ｾｾ＠ ----· -- ___ ___ . ｐＮｾｩｾｾ＠ / ｾｾＭ ___ __ ＮＭ ｾＧ＿Ａｾ｟ｉ｟ｾｾｾＭ ＭＭ ___ Ｍ ｾ＠

Austrian Gruyere Cheese 45% F.i.d.rn. - made from cows milk 

15.124,522 

total amount 

packing: 2886 cardboard boxes 

net: 15.124,522 KG 

tare: 513,708 KG 

milk solid content: 9.830,940 KG 

Country of origin: AUSTRIA 

Customs tariff-no. ATEOS1000020253 

" Payment terms - 30 days after invoice-date, net. " 

6,15 

( 93.015,81 

GRUYERE-INTERCIBUS-000035 



ｌｾｈｉｐｐｅｒ ＭＭ I 
I 

VOYAGE NUMBER 
------ ! ,, 017LYW ., 

WAYBILL I 

I 
I L '• 

WAYBILL NUMBER 

ａｕｾｉｒｉａ＠ NON NEGOTIABLE I BRE0343801 
--

II CONSIGNEE EXPORT REFERENCES I 

!! INTERCIBUS INC. 5151110295 

1: 
18, STONY HILL ROAD 

,, P.O. BOX 10 /"" 
I U S A - MENDHAM , NJ 07945. 

,. 

I 
ｃｗ ｌｾ ｃｇｍ＠

j 
ｾ＠

I NOTIFY PARTY, Carrier not to be responsible fo r failure lo nolify I 
Ir 

INTERCfBUS INC. 
CARRIER:CMA CGM - Sociele Anonyme au capital de 175 000 000 euros 

I 
·1 

Head Office: 4, quai d'Arenc - 13002 Marseille - France 
18, STONY HILL ROAD 

Tel: (33) 4 88 91 90 00 - Fax: (33) 4 88 91 90 95 
P.O. BOX 10 

B 562 024 422 R.C.S. Marseille I U S A - MENDHAM , NJ 07945. 

J ' 

I 

:1 

i 
I 

I 

I 

PRE CARRIAGE BY' 

'! VESSEL 
E.R. INDIA 

MARKS AND NOS I 
CONTAINER AND SEALS I 

-----· 

: CGMU4991744 
: SEAL ES4619006 

SEAL 011778 

/_ 

PLACE OF RECEIPT' FREIGHT TO BE PAID AT 

HAMBURG 

PORT OF LOADING PORT OF DISCHARGE 
BREMER HAVEN NEW YORK. NY 

I 
NO AND KIND I DESCRIPTION OF PACKAGES AND GOODS AS STATED BY SHIPPER 

OF PACKAGES SHIPPER'S LOAD STOW AND COUNT SAID TO CONTAIN I 

1 x 40RH 2886 PACKAGES 

ON CARDBOARD BOXES 

AUSTRIAN GRUYERE CHEESE 45'11 

Ml\!JE FROM COWS HILK 

HS : 04069017 

NET WEIGHT: 15124,522 KGS 

TARE: 513,708 KGS 

SOLIT MILK CONTENT: 

9830,940 KGS 

REF . : 5151110295 

US-THC+CUC PREPAID 

COOLING TEMPERATURE DURING THE VOYAGE +SC 

Total 2886 PK 

FREIGHT PREPAID 

GENERAL CHA CGM TERMS AND CONDITIONS TO BE 

UNDER WWW. CHA-CGM. CCM 

FOUND 

THIS MASTER BILL COVERS AUTOMATED NVOCC HOUSE 

BILL 

Continued on Next Sheet Sheet 1 of 2 

NUMBER OF _9RIGINAL WAYBILLS 

ZERO (0) 

FINAL PLACE OF DELIVERY' 

I 
GROSS WEIGHT I 

CARGO 
TARE I MEASUREMENT 

15638.230 4700 60.000 

ABOVE PARTICULARS DECLARED BY SHIPPER. CARRIER NOT RESPONSIBLE. 

ADDITIONAL CLAUSES 

ｾ＠ 4. Cargo at port is al merchant risk, expenses and responsibility r6. Mis-declaration cl cargo weigh! endangers crew. por1 wor1<ers and vessels" safely. Your c:argc may 

5 FCL be weighed at any place and tlme of carriage and any mis-declaration will e1Cpose you lo claims for all 
1 · losses. expenses or damages whatsoever resulting lhereol and be subjecl to freighl surcharg•. 
91. Ground rent/storages/power supply/monHoring cosls al port of discharge for Receiver's account 

225 
Th hi k owted th h C . lh d ·d ·ri d 

1 
th. bm f 

1 
d. h 

according 
10 

port. rates. . . . . !deck of ｾｾｹ＠ ｾＺＺ［ｾＺ､ｩｮ＠ ｴ｡ｾｾｾ＠ ｲ･ｾ ｬｾｬＺｏ｣Ｚｾｴｾｾｾｬｬｾｦｾ､ ｩ ｮｾ＠ 9u,°!: ｾｾｾＺｮ
Ｑ

ｴＨｩｮｾｵ､
Ｑ

ｩｾ＠ ｜ｮｾ＠ ｳｾｬｾｾｲｾｬｨｾ＠ e 
92. ｒ･ｾｦ･ｲ＠ ｾｴ｡ｭ･ｲ＠ can onty be operated by electnc:.al power. Ounng ｉ｡ｮｾ＠ ｴｲ｡ｮｾｰｯｲｴＮ｡ｬｩｯｮ＠ lhe Carner Wiii consignee and the holder ol the bill of lading, as the case may be) confirms his eicpress acceptance of all 

! not be hable m any respect whatsoever for consequences, due to non refngerallon. lhe terms and conditions of this bill of lading and expressly confirms his unconditional and irrevocable 

! 191. Unless the value of cargo is dedared on the face of lhis bill of lading orwaybill in the conditions set consent to the possible carriage of lhe goods on lhe deck of any vessel. 

i for on ｬｨｾ＠ reverse, limi1alion of liability In respect of loss or damage to goods shall not exceed USS 500 27<4. The Merchant ls responsible for returning any empty container, with interior dean at the designated 
1 per package, or customary freight unil if goods are not shipped in package. place, and within 60 days following to the date of release, failing which tht!: conlafner shall be construed 

194. For the purpose of tht!: presenl carriage, dause 1<4(2} shall exdude the applicatlon of the as lost The Merchant shall be liable to indemnify lhe Carrit!:r for any loss or expense whatsoever arising 

York/Antwerp rules, 2004. out of lhe foregoing, including but not limited to liquidated damages equivalent to the sound market valut!: 

214. U.S. demurrage and detention conditions are billed per CMA·CGM (Americ.e)'s U.S. terirf or service 
- or the depreciated value due by the Carrier to a container lessor. The Carrier is entitled to collect a 
depQsil from the Merchant at the time of release of !he eonlainer which shall be remitted as security for 

contracts filed Yolilh the FMC paymenl of any sums due 10 the Carrier, Jn partlwlar for payment of all detention and demi.nage and/or 

RECEIVED by lhe Carrier from the Shipper In apparent good order and condition {unless otherlNise noted herein) lhe total number or quantity of c.ontainers or other packages or units indicated above by the ｍｾｲ｣ｨ｡ｮｴ＠ for 
carriage, subject 10 all the tenns hereof (including the \enns on page one) and tariff for the relevant trade, from the ｾ｡｣･＠ of receipt or the por1 of loading, whichever applicable, lo the port of discharge or place of delivery, 
whichever applicabfe. This WaybiU i' deemed to be a contract of carriage as defined in Article I {b) of the Hague RUes and Hague \/Isby Rules although this is no! a document of title to the Goods. 
DELIVERY will only be made on Payment of all Fre1ght and Charges end to the named Consignee or any ltlrd party nominated by the Consignee by written instruction lo the Carrier or his Agenl, unless the Shipper 
instructs otherwise prior to delivery. The rights arw:i liabilities arising accordil\Q to the terms hereof shall (without prejudice lo any rule of common law and status) become binding between the Carrier and Consignee as if 
this agreement has been made between them and the Shipper guarantees on receplion of this Waybin that he has accepted it on his own behatf, on behalf of the Consignee and the Owner al the Goods, and warrants 
that he has authorily to do so. 
All clalms and actions a.rising between the Carrier and tho Merchant In relation with the contract or Caniage evidenced by this Waybill shall exclusively be brought before the Tribunal de Commerce de I M1,.•ill• end no othor Court sh•ll have jurisdiction with regards to 1ny such claim or action. Notwllhst•ndlng the 1bove, th• Carrier Is also entitled to bring the claim or action before the Court of th• pl•ce 
where the defendant has his regi•lcred office. 
This Waybill Is issued subject to the C.M.I Uniform Rules for Sea Waybills. 

(OTHER TERMS ANO CONOITIONS OF THE CONTRACT ON PAGE ONE) 

i -
ｲｵＺｾｅ＠ AND DATE OF ISSUE !HAMBURG 18 NOV 2015 

SIGNED FOR THE CARRIER CMA CGM ｓＮａＮｾ＠

BY CMA CGM (Deutschland) GmbH 

I SIGNED FOR THE SHIPPER 
as agents for the carrier CMA CGM S. A 

I ·APPLICABLE ONL y WHEN THIS DOCUMENT IS USED AS A COMBINED 

. TRANSPORT BILL OF LADING Ｏｾ＠

; 

I 
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Certificate of Analysis 

Product: Austrian Gruyere 45 % 2.6 KG 

Producer: 

PO-Nr.: P002/11/2015 

DESCRIPTION 

Gruyere cheese loaves are packed in a moisture and oxygen barrierfilm to preserve quality. 

Loaves are random weight weighing approximately 2.6 Kg and packed 2 loaves per case . 

Gruyere is a hard cheese made from cow's milk. 

It has an aromatic, slightly robust taste. 

ORGANOLEPTIC CHARACTERISTICS 

Flavour: Aromatic, Slightly Robust. No off-flavours 

Colour: Off- White to Light yellow 

Aroma: No off-odors 

CHEMICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Moisture on a fat-free basis 50, 7 % 

Fat on the dry basis 50,2 % 

Salt 1.0 % 

water content 33,90 % 

MICROBIOLOGICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Coliforms 

E. Coli 

Coagulase positive staph. 

Salmonella 

Listeria spp 

INGREDIENT STATEMENT 

<100 cfu/g 

<10cfu/g 

<10cfu/g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Milk, Salt and Enzymes. CONTAINS: MILK 

Alternate: Milk, Salt, Rennet. CONTAINS: Milk 

Proximate Composition: Milk: 98%; Salt: 1%; Enzymes: 1% 

page 1of2 
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NUTRITION INFORMATION 

NUTRIENT 

Calories (kcal) 

Protein (g) 

Carbohydrates (g) 

Total Sugars (g) 

Fat (g) 

Saturated Fat (g) 

Dietary Fiber (g) 

Sodium (g) 

Allergens - Contains Milk. 

Country of Origin - Austria 

GMO Status - Non GMO product 
Rennet/Enzyme Source: microbial rennet 

SHELF LIFE 

180 days from date of packaging 

STORAGE REQUIREMENTS 

Product must be stored at 33°F-40°F (1°C - S
0

C) 

SHIPPING REQUIREMENTS 

PER 100 G 

423 

27.2 

0.01 

< 0.01 

33.94 

22.18 

0.00 

0.40 

Product should be shipped and stored under refrigeration : 35-40°F (2°C- S°C) 

Trailers shall be clean, dry and free of foreign material and objectionable odors. 

Trailers should be sealed . 

· r ,., . 

..,. 

page 2 of 2 
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lntercibus Inc. 

18, Stony Hill Road 

P.O.Box 10 

Mendham NJ 07945 

USA 

Invoice: 

Date: 

PO: 

55409 

Friday 
os•h July, 2016 

P002/07 /2016 

:. ＡＧＭＧＮｾｩ Ｎ ｾＱＮ･Ｚ＠ __ . __ . __ ___ ___ _____ ____ __ . _______ ____ _____ . ____ ＮＢＧＮＢＮＺｾｾｾＭｾ＠ ( ｾ＿＠ __ ____ _______ __ ＿Ｎ ｃ ｩ ｟ ｾＧＺＯ Ｎ ｾｾＭ ____ __ ｾｾｾ｡ ｟ ｉ｟＠ ｾＭｾｾ Ｍ ___ ___ , 

1056 Austrian Gruyere Cheese 45% F.i.d.m. - made from cows milk 

14.972,536 6,15 ( € 92.081,10 

1057 Bergkase Zwickel 45% F.i .d.m. - made from cows milk 

1.380,598 9,90 € € 13.667,92 

2052 Zillertaler Heublumenkase 50% F.i.d.m. - made from cows milk 
304,294 7,50 € € 2.282,21 

1070 Zillertaler Alpenkonig 50% F.i.d.m. - made from cows milk 
60,661 6,70 € € 394,30 

total amount € 108.425,53 

packing: 3098 cardboard boxes 
number of pallets: 28 

EORl-No. ATEOS1000020253 

net: 16.718,089 KG 

tare: 900,00 KG 

milk solid content: 10.866, 757 KG 

Country of origin : AUSTRIA 

"Payment t erms - 30 days after invoice-date, net." 

GRUYERE-INTERCIBUS-000039 



lntercibus Inc. 
18, Stony Hill Road P.O. Box 10 
07945 Mendham NJ 
Vereinigte Staaten 

Pos Art.Nr Artikelbezeichnung 

1. 1056 Austrian Gruyere Cheese 45% F.i.d.m. 

Charge: 160215 160215 
160320 160320 
160321 160321 
160426 160426 
160427 160427 
160428 160428 
160716 160716 
160717 160717 
160718 160718 
160719 160719 
160720 160720 
160721 160721 
160823 160823 

160824 160824 

2. 1058 Bergkase 45% F.i.d.m. 

Zwickel 

3. 2052 Zillertaler Heublumenkase 50% F.i.d.m. 

Charge: 160610 160610 

4. 1070 Alpenkonig 45% F.i.d.m. 

Charge: 160824 160824 

5. 9990 Euro Pallet 

Waren ubemommen: 

Lieferschein 

LS-Nr: Lieferdatum : Auf-Nr.: Knd-Nr.: Seite : 
79766 OB.07.2016 126701 30407 1 

Telefon Nr. Knd.: 

Lieferscheindatum: 07.07.2016 

StOck Gewicht 

5676 14.972,536 kg 

MHD: 31 .12.2016 
31 .12.2016 
31 .12.2016 
31 .12.2016 
31 .12.2016 
31 .12.2016 
31 .12.2016 
31.12.2016 
31.12.2016 
31 .12.2016 
31 .12 .2016 
31 .12.2016 
31.12.2016 
31 .12.2016 

400 1.380,598 kg 

50 304,294 kg 

10 60,661 kg 

28 0,000 kg 

Nettogewicht in KG: 16.718,089 
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Certificate of Analysis 

Product: Austrian Gruyere 45 % 2.6 KG 

Producer: 

PO-Nr.: P002/07 /2016 

DESCRIPTION 

Gruyere cheese loaves are packed in a moisture and oxygen barrier film to preserve quality. 

Loaves are random weight weighing approximately 2.6 Kg and packed 2 loaves per case. 

Gruyere is a hard cheese made from cow's milk. 

It has an aromatic, slightly robust taste. 

ORGANOLEPTIC CHARACTERISTICS 

Flavour: Aromatic, Slightly Robust. No off-flavours 

Colour: Off- White to Light yellow 

Aroma : No off-odors 

CHEMICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Moisture on a fat-free basis 50, 7 % 

Fat on the dry basis 50,2 % 

Salt 1.0 % 

water content 33,90 % 

MICROBIOLOGICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Coliforms 

E. Coli 

Coagulase positive staph. 

Salmonella 

Listeria spp 

. INGREDIENT STATEMENT 

<lOOcfu/g 

<10cfu/g 

<lOcfu/g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Milk, Salt and Enzymes. CONTAINS: MILK 

Alternate: Milk, Salt, Rennet. CONTAINS: Milk 

Proximate Composition : Milk : 98%; Salt: 1%; Enzymes: 1% 

page 1of2 
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NUTRITION INFORMATION 

NUTRIENT 

Calories (kcal) 

Protein (g) 

Carbohydrates (g) 

Total Sugars (g) 

Fat (g) 

Saturated Fat (g) 

Dietary Fiber (g) 

Sodium (g) 

Allergens - Contains Milk. 

Country of Origin - Austria 

GMO Status - Non GMO product 

Rennet/Enzyme Source : microbial rennet 

SHELF LIFE 

180 days from date of packaging 

STORAGE REQUIREMENTS 

Product must be stored at 33°F-40°F (l°C- S0 C) 

SHIPPING REQUIREMENTS 

PER 100 G 

423 

27.2 

0.01 

< 0.01 

33 .94 

22.18 

0.00 

0.40 

Product should be shipped and stored under refrigeration : 35-40°F (2°C - S
0

C) 

Trailers shall be clean, dry and free of foreign material and objectionable odors. 

Trailers should be sealed. 

• .. ···.) '• 

/ ) / .o 

ｾ ｮ＠
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lntercibus Inc. 

18, Stoney Hill Road 

P.O.Box 10 

Mendham NJ 07945 

USA 

Invoice: 

Date: 

PO: 

58267 

Friday 

18'" November, 2016 

P003/11/2016 

·· --·- ---- ---------- --------- ·· ----- ------- ----- ---- ------ ----- --- --- ---- ---- ------ ---- -- --- ---- ----- --- -- ·-·-----
weight I kg 
· -- ---- ----------------··--

: Article ｰｲｩ｣ ｟ ･ ｟ Ｈｾｾ＠ ______ Ｍ Ｍｾｾｴｾｾ Ｍ ｾｾｾ Ｎ＠ _ _ _; 

1056 Austrian Gruyere Cheese 45% F. i.d.m. - made from cows milk 

15.004,570 6,15 { 

1058 Bergkase Zwicke l 45% F.i. d.m . - made from cows milk 

1.668,022 9,90 { 

2052 Heublumenkase 50% F.i.d.m. - made from cows milk 

total amount 

packing : 3.175 cardboard boxes 
number of pallets: 28 
total net 16.972,171 KG 

tare : 880,00 KG 

milk solid content: 11.031,911 KG 

Country of origin: AUSTRIA 

"Payment terms - 30 days after invo ice-date" 

299,579 7,50 € 

€ 92 .278,11 

{ 16.513,42 

€ 2.246,84 

( 111.038,37 
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Certificate of Analysis 

Product: Austrian Gruyere 45 % 2.6 KG 

Producer: 

PO-Nr.: P003/11/2016 

DESCRIPTION 

Gruyere cheese loaves are packed in a moisture and oxygen barrier film to preserve quality. 

Loaves are random weight weighing approximately 2.6 Kg and packed 2 loaves per case . 

Gruyere is a hard cheese made from cow's milk. 

It has an aromatic, slightly robust taste . 

ORGANOLEPTIC CHARACTERISTICS 

Flavour: Aromatic, Slightly Robust. No off-flavours 

Colour: Off- White to Light yellow 

Aroma : No off-odors 

CHEMICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Moisture on a fat-free basis 50, 7 % 

Fat on the dry basis 50,2 % 

Salt 1.0 % 

water content 33,90 % 

MICROBIOLOGICAL SPECIFICATIONS 

Coliforms 

E. Coli 

Coagulase positive staph. 

Salmonella 

Listeria spp 

INGREDIENT STATEMENT 

<100 cfu/g 

<10 cfu/g 

<10 cfu/g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Not Detectable in 25 g 

Milk, Salt and Enzymes. CONTAINS: MILK 

Alternate: Milk, Salt, Rennet. CONTAINS: Milk 

Proximate Composition: Milk: 98%; Salt: 1%; Enzymes: 1% 

page 1of2 
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NUTRITION INFORMATION 

NUTRIENT 

Calories (kcal) 

Protein (g) 

Carbohydrates (g) 

Total Sugars (g) 

Fat (g) 

Saturated Fat (g) 

Dietary Fiber (g) 

Sodium (g) 

Allergens - Contains Milk. 

Country of Origin - Austria 

GMO Status - Non GMO product 

Rennet/Enzyme Source : microbial rennet 

SHELF LIFE 

180 days from date of packaging 

STORAGE REQUIREMENTS 

Product must be stored at 33°F-40°F (1°C - s 0 C) 

SHIPPING REQUIREMENTS 

PER 100 G 

423 

27.2 

0.01 

< 0.01 

33.94 

22 .18 

0.00 

0.40 

Product should be shipped and stored under refrigeration: 35-40°F {2"C - S"C) 

Trailers shall be clean, dry and free of foreign material and objectionable odors. 

Trailers should be sealed . 

.. '·' .. --·"\' ... . 
i 

.,,, , .-i. .• '\ .: :; I 
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\ . 

lntercibus Inc. 
18. Stoney Hill Road P.O Box 10 
07945 Mendham NJ 
Vereinigte Staaten 

Pos ArtNr Artlkelbezeichnun9 

1. . 1056 Austrian Gruyere Cheese 45% F.i.d.m. 
2.5 kg 
Charge: 162020 162020 

162021 162021 
162127 162127 

... 162128 162128 
162129 162129 
162601 162601 
162602 162602 

:::: __ ., :.,·?· , ·:: 
162704 162704 

: : Ｑ ＺＺ［ｾ＠ .. ;, ·: . .!.'. Ｍｾ＠
162706 162706 

.; '. '1 ｾＭｾＡ Ｚ ｾﾷ＠ · .. 162708 162708 
162811 162811 
162812 162812 
162815 162815 
162816 162816 

2. . 1058 Bergkiise 45% F.i.d.m . 
Zwicker 

.. ｾ Ｍ ﾷ Ｎ＠
Charge: . 162021 162021 

. \. _ .. _, 
162123 162123 

3. ＲＰＵｾ＠ Heublumenkase 50% F.i.d.m. 
Charge: 162814 162814 

4. 9990 pallet 

ｾ＠Waren ubernommen: 
. ｾＱＢ｜｟＠

7 

.,. ............. . 

Lieferschein 

LS-Nr: Lleferdatum: AUf·Nr. : Knd-Nr.: Selle: 
85795 18.11 .2016 135272 30407 1 

Telefon Nr. Knd.: 

Lieferscheindatum: 17 .1 1 .2016 

,· . 

·- ... - __ 
Ｍ ｾ＠

StOck Gewicht 

5850 15.004,570 kg 

MHD: 16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16 05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 

400 1.668,022 kg 

MHO: 16.05.2017 
16.05.2017 

50 299,579 kg 
MHD: 16.05.2017 

28 0,000 kg 
MHD: 

Nettogewicht in KG: 16.972,171 
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IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE 

BEFORE THE TRADEMARK TRIAL AND APPEAL BOARD 

INTERNATIONAL DAIRY FOODS 
ASSOCIATION, 

U.S. DAIRY EXPORT COUNCIL, 

ATALANTA CORPORATION, 

INTERCIBUS INC., 

Opposers, 

v. 

INTERPROFESSION DU GRUYÈRE and 
SYNDICAT INTERPROFESSIONEL DU 
GRUYÈRE, 

Applicants. 

Opposition No. 91232427 
 
Consolidated with Opposition Nos. 91232442, 
91232446, and 91232448 
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From our Cheese Counter 

Austrian Smoked ｓＱｾ＿ｯＬ＠
Gnlyere 

Reg. $2.39/1oog 

New Austrian Alpine 
ｳＴｾ ＿ｯｧ＠Cheese "le Rose" 

Reg. $5.39/1oog 

EXHIBIT 

From our Kitchen 

Denninger's German 

ｳ Ｔ ＿Ｌｾｧ＠
Denninger's Meat Pies S249 Style Potato Salad (mini) 

Reg. $6.99 

Freshly Baked s6 99 -Denninger's Quiches 

Reg. $7.50 

Irish Stew s6 99 
Available fresh ar frozen 

Reg. $8.99 

NEW Coventry S1099 Shepherd Pie 
with ground turkey 

1kg 

All products are carefully manufactured at Denninger's. 

From our Butcher & Deli Counter 

Denninger's Vienna 

Salami Chubs 

Denninger's 

Bologna Chubs 

Denninger's 

Wurst Salad 

Tiroler Schinkenspeck 

Exclusive at Denninger's 

Denninger's Fresh 

Banger Sausage 

Denninger's Fresh 

Maple Sausage 

Pfalzgraf Grand 
Mamier Torte (8") 

Dlmpflmeier Breads 
European Style & Healthy 
Living Multigrain 

ｳ Ｔ ｾ＿ｯｧ＠
Reg. $15.21/kg 

ｳ Ｓ ｾ＿ｯｧ＠
Reg. $11.90/kg 

S1 0FF 
Reg. $5.99 

ｳ Ｓ ｾ＿ｯｧ＠
Reg. S3.96/1oog 

s3 49 
lb 

Reg. S<1-29/lb 

s349 
lb 

Reg. $4.29/lb 'All products are carefully manufactured at Denninger's. 

From our Bakery 

s11so Helga Linzer Torte ｓＱ Ｐ Ｙｾ＠
Reg. $13.50 Reg. $15.90/kg 

S199 NEW Crepe Team 

s7p?r?ack Plain, Spinach & Feta, 
Reg. $2.50 Blueberry & Cheese 

GRUYERE-INTERCIBUS-000013 



Austrian Alps Gruyere. 

Cheese Delicatessen 
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Austrian Alps Gruyere by Imported Cheeses Page 1 of2 

" BACK 

(No image) 

ｗｂ ｃ ｨｾ＠

FREE! 

W orld's Best 

Producu • 

Austrian Alps Gruyere 

(Imported Cheeses) 

I Search 

!>armer Am< • Contact Us 

Based on the popular cheese from Switzerland by the same name, this 

pasteurized Gruyere Is also made in the Alps, but In Austria. Similar in flavor 

to a younger Swiss Gruyere, the Austrian version is nutty, fruity and smooth 

with gentle spicy notes and an aroma that smells far more pungent than it 

tastes. Its relat ively low price makes It an ideal choice for food-service uses, 

especially where melt ing is involved, but retailers will do well to offer It as a 

lower-priced Alpine-produced selection . 

Category 
Alpine 

Item# 
2601 

Animal 
cow 

\VB Cheese - 111 Business Park Drive - Armonk NY 10504 - l -800-WBCHEESE - (800) 922-4337 

@ Copyright 2017 Nbeacon - Design/ Programming '£1 2017 Nbeacon 

http://www.cheezwhse.com/detail.php?id=l4 7/1112017 
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'110r.iing ｯｲｲｾｾ＠ ... lr<'.lli.;i n ｲｾｱｩＺｬ ｲ ｾＭＮ＠

D.J r1i:;h for:tin,9. Prc:i,-:h ｴｶｾ｣ｲ｢ ［ ｣ｲＬ＠

Dut.!:11 qoud:1. ｂｵｬｱｮｲｩｾＱｮ＠ fet..!J. ｓＬｶ Ｎ ｇｾ＠

ｮ ｴ ｾｩｕ Ｎ ｲＬ＠ 1r'Gnno11t: C..;tr.:1 ｾＡｬｩｊＡＢｦｽ＠ C(l!!li· 

Ｇ Ｍ ｾ ｾ ＮＺｩ ｲＮ＠ crqar1li:; C1.1!ifon1L:i jxk .. . ,"Jnd 

o»er ｴｨｲ｣ＭＺｾ＠ r1t.11<tr.,:d ether 1·mietie:s 

ro put the :.:ilk'! ｬ ＾｡ｾｾ＠ in yuur ｡ｩｲＮｉ ｾＮ＠

Rosello 
Uressit1g 

CLa ClasicaJ 

ｾ＠

Guittard 
Fnmch 
Vat1illa 

Chocolate 
· Pieces 

"I Love fhe 
Milk Pail !" 

I ' · ｹ･ｰ Ｎ ＢＺＮ • ＬＬＮ ｾ ＭＢ ＧＭＢＢＧＪＭ ﾷ＠

!tie Milk Pail Marke 
0000( 

Page I of 1 (0 

1:, • d. · PRODUCE 
｡｣ｾ＠ lt1 your rtung SPECIALS 

ltttagitte havittg 20 exotic cheeses ! 
Would your company 

1:7e interested in a 
cheese tasting held 
at your company ? 

Prices effective Apri l 18-20. 2017 

&u-tter-t1ut 
Squash 

ｏｾｦｦｩ＾＠

https://scontent.fewrl-2.fna.fbcdn.net/v/tl .0-9/17951958_10154625214172879 _ 45304510... 7/13/201 
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IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE 

BEFORE THE TRADEMARK TRIAL AND APPEAL BOARD 

INTERNATIONAL DAIRY FOODS 
ASSOCIATION, 

U.S. DAIRY EXPORT COUNCIL, 

ATALANTA CORPORATION, 

INTERCIBUS INC., 

Opposers, 

v. 

INTERPROFESSION DU GRUYÈRE and 
SYNDICAT INTERPROFESSIONEL DU 
GRUYÈRE, 

Applicants. 

Opposition No. 91232427 
 
Consolidated with Opposition Nos. 91232442, 
91232446, and 91232448 
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Detail Page 1 of I _ 
/ -) 
Ｈ｟ｾＭ ｾ＠

COFFEE . 
Welcome 

MY ACCOUNT CART 

CARIBOU PERKS MENU & NUTRITION ABOUT OUR COFFEE 9LOCATIONS SHOP GIFT CARDS 

BEVERAGES 

BAC K TOFOOD 

BOTTLED ICED COFFEE 

ALLERGENS 

G.N.h.ou. 
COFFEE . 

Allergens: 

Contains eggs, milk. soy and 
wheat. 

EXPLORE 

Caribou Perks 

Menu & Nutrition 

About Our Coffee 

Locations 

Shop Online 

Gift Cards 

Your Account 

HAM AND GRUYERE PRETZEL ROLL 

Roasted Black Forest ham. Austrian Gruyere cheese and d11on mustard on a 
pretzel roll 

Calories 550.0 

Fat Calories 160.0 

Total Fat (g) 18 0 

Saturated Fat (g) 8.0 

Trans Fat (g) 0.0 

Cholesterol (mg) 55.0 

Sodium (mg) 1730.0 

Total Carbohydrates (g) 71 .0 

Fiber (g) 4.0 

Sugars (g) 9.0 

Protein (g) 27.0 

Vitamin A(% daily value) 4.0 

Vitamin C (% daily value) 0.0 

Calcium (% daily value) 35.0 

Iron (% daily value) 20.0 

Nutn!Jonal mformalton 1s provided by Canbou Ccf'ee·s suppliefs based on Gurrenl recipes and 

reflecls average values Producl olfermgs may vary due to locallon or seasonality 

ABOUT US 

Our Company 

Careers 

Media Relation s 

Contact Us 

FOR BUSINESS 

Wholesale 

l=ood Service 

Grocery & Reta il 

Office Coffee 

Licensing 

GET HELP 

"AQs 

Call 1.888.227.4268 

Mon-"ri, 8 ,oo - 4 ,00 CT 

STAY CONNECTED 

OOQOOOO 
<:> 2017 Canbou Coffee Company. AH Rights Reserved i' :>ur Pnvacy Terms of Use View Mobile Site 

• EXHIBIT 

i 91 

https://www.cariboucoffee.com/menu-nutrition/beverage-food-detail?id=572488&type=food 7/12/201 7 
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IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE 

BEFORE THE TRADEMARK TRIAL AND APPEAL BOARD 

INTERNATIONAL DAIRY FOODS 
ASSOCIATION, 

U.S. DAIRY EXPORT COUNCIL, 

ATALANTA CORPORATION, 

INTERCIBUS INC., 

Opposers, 

v. 

INTERPROFESSION DU GRUYÈRE and 
SYNDICAT INTERPROFESSIONEL DU 
GRUYÈRE, 

Applicants. 

Opposition No. 91232427 
 
Consolidated with Opposition Nos. 91232442, 
91232446, and 91232448 
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EXHIBIT 

l-lo,,JJ..,,); ol Chee1 ... 

andbuch der Kase 
Kase der Welt von A - Z 

Eine Enzyklopadie 

von Dr. ｈＺＺＺｯｾＺｾＺｗ｡ｬ､｢ｵｲ ｧＭＭ Ol l"e C. Jo t4 ｯｾｦＮ＠
Milchwirtscliaftlichen Untersuchungs- 1Jt1;,'f q,.,.._ 
und Versuchsanstalt Kempten (Allgau) ｾ｟ＮＮＬ Ｌ＠

unter Mitarbeit namhafter Sachkenner versch iedener ｌｾＺｾ＠ J)eveJo p11tNJ. 
Siehe niichstes Blatt 

1 9 7 4 

He'1t1p},,, I 

6et-MlllJ 

Volkswirtschaftlicher Verlag GmbH, Kempten (Allgau) 
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Grobnicki sir 

Zusammensetzung 

Fett i. T. 44-53 % 
TM 60-70% 

NaCl 7-9% 

Milchart 

Schafmilch 

Wesentliche Herstellungsmerkm 

Verarbeitung von Rohmilch 

Weizenkorngrol3er Bruch 

Nachwarmen des Bruches 

Reifen in Holzbottichen 

Aufbewahren bis zum Verkauf in Salz 

Herstellung 

Fettgehalt der KM: 6-7 %; LT 32-3"Z ; DZ 35-45 min. 

Das Zerkleinern der Gallerte erfol t zuerst mit kraf

tigen Bewegungen beider Hand 

mit einem 1 m langen, im Durch sser 2,5 cm dicken 

Stock bis der Bruch Weizenk ngrol3e erlangt hat. 

Dann °wird der Kesselinhalt un r standigein UmrOh

ren bei 45-55° nachgewarmt. ach einem Absitzen

lassen von 10-20 min wird d r Bruch am Boden des 

Kessels mit den Handen z einem Ball geformt und 

dabei die Molke standig sgedruckt. Danach wird 

der Bruch aus dem Ke el herausgenommen, zu 

einem Laib geformt und Or 2-3 Tage in einen Holz

bottich gelegt. Nach di er Zeit wird der Kase mit 
Salz eingerieben und einen anderen Holzbottich 

von 1,5 m Hohe und . 30 cm Durchmesser gelegt. 

Jn diesem Gefa13 ｷ･ｾ＠ en 5-8 Kaselaibe aufeinander 

geschlichtet, wo sie 2 Monate liegenbleiben . Dabei 

werden die Laibe w · rend der ersten 10 Tage taglich 

herausgenommen nd mit Salz eingerieben, spater 

jeden 2. und dann · den 3. Tag. 

For Jangere Aufb wahrung werden die Kaselaibe in 

Holzbottichen i Salzlake gelegt, wo sie bis zum 

Verkauf lagern. 

Ausbeute 

19-24 kg Kas aus 100 Ltr. Milch 

literatur: 

Pejic, 0. : Mleko tvo II. Tei I, Beogrod, 1956. 

Sobado!, D.: M korstvo Nr. 11 , 12, 1959. 

Vrecko, K. : Di Schafmilchverorbeilung im kroolischen Kuslenlandc. 
XIII . lnlernat. ilchwirtschafskongr., Haag, (1953) JI S. 710. 

siehe Texel 

Bezeic nung fur Gruyere in Jugoslawien und Polen; 

siehe nhang unter Hartkase - Typ Gruyere 

Kas Gro13britanniens siehe Kase im Vereinigten 

Konigreich (V. K.) 

Grosseto siehe Pecorino 

498 
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Groyer /n .S mp}) a j j>il'J(/ da/J"'l'c., .. 
A. Furtenbach, Bregenz, Osterreich . 

royer ist ein dem Greyerze: ･ｮｴｳｰｲ･ｾｨ･ｮ､･ｲ＠ K_ase 
in Osterreich, der besonders m den klemen Talkas 

reien der osterreichischen Alpenlander hergestellt 

wird. 

· Form, ·Gro13e, Gewicht" ,,. 

Die Laibe sind scharfkantig, nicht ausgewolbt, die 

Jarbseite is_t oft sogar etwas eingefallen; D bis zu 

50 cm, H 8-10 cm, G unter 40 kg 

Eigenschaften 

Au13eres : Rinde nicht zu schmierig oder verkrustet, 
ohne Schimmelpilze 

lnneres: weich-schnittig, mit wenigen, aber sauberen 
erbsgrol3en Lochern 

Geruch und Geschmack: rein und typisch, an den 
Emmentaler angelehnt 

Zusammensetzung 

F. i. T. 
Fett 

TM 
Wasser 

Milchart 

Kuh milch 

gesetzlich 

festgelegte 

Werte (1) 

vollfett halbfett 

mind. 45 % 25 % 

mind. 60 % 54 % 
max. 40 % 46 % 

Herstellung 

analytisch 

ermittelte 

Durch.schnittswerte · 

yollfett halbfett . 

"' 
- . 

26% . .-15% 
61 a;; 52% 
39% 48% 

' .. 

Die Herstellung ist in den GrundzOgen gleich ､･ｾ Ｎ ､･ｳ＠ ., . 

Emmentalers. Wegen des geringeren Laibgewichts· 

kann der Bruch grober, weniger fest und weniger 

trocken gemacht und der geformte Kase schwacher 

gepre13t werden . Der Teig des fertigen Kases bleibt 
dadurch weicher. 

Je weniger fett die Kase hergestellt werden, desto 

mehr weichen die Eigenschaften vom Typ ab. Die 

Rinde wird etwas schmieriger, der Teig wird fester, 

oftmals grunlich aussehend, die Lochung kleiner und 

zahlreicher, Geruch und Geschmack scharfer. Je 

magerer der Groyer, um so !anger ist seine Reifezeit 

(bis zu 12 Monaten, damit der magere Teig murber 
wird). 

Weiche Groyer wurden seine rzeit in Vorarlberg er
zeugt und Battelmatt genannt. 

Im Osterreichischen Lebensmittelbuch (1) finden sich 

Angaben Ober Groyer und Mischling; vgl. dazu unter 
dem Stichwort Misch ling. 

Liferalur: 

11) Osterreichisches Lebensmittelbuch, II . Auflage, Kap . XLl l (Kase) 

7, 8, 12, 13. 

Gruda siehe Brano mljako 

.. 
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Reviews 

Best Gruyere Cheese You Should Include in 

Your Next Recipe 

Gruyere Cheese is a gourmet cheese originally produced in Switzerland that can be easily included in 

a variety of delicious recipes . With a hard yellow exterior and lightly colored interior, this cheese is 

among the most popular choices for mac and cheese, quiche, fondue and even grilled sandwiches. 

You can also use it to bake and roast delicious scalloped potatoes with Gruyere cheese, as well as add 

it to your favorite sauce to enhance its taste and flavor. There is a variety of types of Gruyere cheese 

to choose from, and they all have different degrees of sharpness and spiciness . You can buy them in 

specialized cheese shops or online, directly from Amazon, so read below and find the best Gruyere for 

your recipe. 

In our list of the best Gruyere cheese to use when cooking, we have also included a few alternative 

products that are similar to Gruyere, but with a less intense flavor. Ideal for people who prefer a 

milder taste, our substitute dairy products can easily compete with the regular Gruyere, and you 

should definitely find them and add them to your shopping list. 

Cave-Aged Gruyere 

This Swiss Cave-Aged Gruyere is produced using the traditional cheese-making techniques that have 

made the region famous . This slightly sweet Le Gruyere cheese is ideal for a variety of dishes, such as 
Gruyere grilled cheese sandwich recipes, Gruyere cheese sauce and of course, the famous fondue. The 

price is under $30 per 8-ounce piece, and you can use it to make delicious cream soups, souffle 

dishes, and gratins. 

https ://todaytoprevi ews. com/ gruyere-cheese/ ' I 
I 
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Gruyere de Comte 

This product is softer that the smoked or aged alternatives, which makes it ideal for Gruyere mac and 

cheese and Gruyere cheese quiche. With a softer interior and a more delicate taste, Gruyere de Comte 

can be served as an appetizer or starter paired with crackers and a glass of French red wine such as a 

Bordeaux type wine. The best Gruyere cheese recipes make the best of this flavored, sometimes 

heavy kind of cheese, by using it baked or shredded. Gruyere de Comte is available for $20 per pound 

on Amazon. 

https ://todaytoprevi ews. corn/ gruyere-cheese/ 7/12/2017 
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Roth Kase Grand Cru Reserve Gruyere 

This hard Gruyere is produced from cow's milk respecting the French tradition of cheese making. A 

lot of women wonder is Gruyere cheese pasteurized, as during pregnancy certain unpasteurized 

cheeses can be dangerous. The best answer to the often asked question: "Can pregnant women eat 

Gruyere cheese?" is that it depends on the type of cheese you are buying. It is always recommended 

to check the information on the label before choosing a product in order to be safe. This Roth Kase 

Grand cheese is a classic product crafted according to Swiss tradition, and it mixes earthy, nutty and 

fruity aromas. 

https ://todaytoprevi ews. com/ gruyere-cheese/ 7112/2017 
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Le Gruyere AOP 

This cheese imported from Switzerland is ideal as Gruyere cheese fondue, souffle, and savory cheese 
puffs. Obtained from raw cow milk, and respecting a long maturation process, Le Gruyere AOP has 

the classic, stingy gruyere cheese taste that everybody loves and appreciates. If you are wondering 

where to buy Gruyere cheese, there is no reason to worry. Just head over to Amazon to find and buy 

this cheese Gruyere. The price for a 7 .5-ounce slice of Le Gruyer cheese is $11. 

https://todaytopreviews.com/gruyere-cheese/ 7/12/2017 
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Austrian Alps Gruyere 

This special type of Gruyere produced in the Austrian Alps has a delicate nutty and spicy aroma, 

being great for your mac and cheese with Gruyere recipes. Full flavored and deliciously aromatic 

when melted, grated or baked, this gourmet cheese can easily be added to your next scalloped 

potatoes with gruyere cheese recipe and even gruyere cheese souffle dish. As it is a Gruyere cheese 

pasteurized version, pregnant women can safely enjoy this Austrian specialty. This Gruyere cheese 

cost starts from $7 per 7.5 ounces slice. 

https ://todaytopreviews. com/ gru yere-cheese/ 7112/2017 
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Comte Gruyere 

Another great choice for macaroni and cheese gruyere is a gourmet product that was aged for over 6 

months. Among the best Gruyere, Comte is a great solution for all recipes with Gruyere cheese. A 

hard, dried cheese that you can grate and add to your salad or favorite pasta dish, Comte Gruyere 

doesn't have as many calories as the softer, fatty versions. If you like strong tastes and firm texture, 

Comte is your best replacement product that is not so high in calories and fats . Go for this cheese that 

you can easily order on Amazon and everyone will be impressed by your choice. 

https ://todayto previews .com/ gruyere-cheese/ 7112/2017 
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Wisconsin Gruyere Cheese 

What is Gruyere cheese made in America? Well, the Wisconsin Gruyere is a is a rich melting cheese 

ideal for scallop potatoes with Gruyere cheese, fondue dip for nachos, that is comparable to the Swiss 

version. Not among the substitutes for Gruyere, but a real, homemade style kind of cheese with high 

nutrition values, Wisconsin Gruyere is a delight in any recipe. With a price of only $11 per 8 ounces, 

you should definitely try this affordable lightly smoked Gruyere cheese. 

https://todaytopreviews.com/gruyere-cheese/ 7/12/2017 
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Piave DOP Mezzano Gruyere 

An Italian Gruyere with its origin in the Belluno Provence, the Piave can be a substitution fit for 

pregnant women. Produced from pasteurized milk, this Gruyere is safe to consume during pregnancy. 

The small Italian manufacturer uses traditional methods to produce this delicious specialty that 

anyone can enjoy. Ideally paired with a wine that has low acidity, the Piave Gruyere can be served 

shredded or grilled for an enhanced taste. 

https ://todaytoprevi ews .com/ gruyere-cheese/ 7/12/2017 
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Comte Cheese 

Comte cheese is the best substitute for Gruyere cheese as it packs great taste and a lower calorie level. 

You can use Comte as a Gruyere cheese substitute in any of your regular mac and cheese, fondue, dip 

or souffle recipes and you will be impressed by the flavor. Semi-sharp, tangy and bold, Comte is a 

cheese similar to Gruyere that is produced in France. Enjoy it with a glass of Alsace wine and you 

will be amazed by its rich flavor. Comte is regarded not only part of the substitutions to Gruyere on 

the market, but a delicious cheese in its own right. 

https://todaytopreviews.com/gruyere-cheese/ 7/12/2017 
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Gruyere Gourmet-Food 

This matured gourmet Gruyere is produced following the traditional Swiss technique and using raw 

milk. It has a hard texture and a strong flavor that make it ideal for appetizers or being served 

shredded over your favorite pasta, polenta or potato dish. This Gruyere costs $24 per pound, and you 

can order it from Amazon. 

https ://todaytoprevi ews. com/ gruy ere-cheese/ 7/12/2017 
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After you have read our article you can now decide which Gruyere cheese type, or maybe substitute is 

ideal for you. Before you include this delicious cheese in your next recipe, you need to know how to 

properly pronounce its name, so here it the answer. The correct Gruyere cheese pronunciation is 

Gruh-year-eh. 

f Facebook 

0 

(Visited 387 times, I visits today) 

Previous post 

Twitt er 0 

Top Guinness Beer Tvpes You Shouldn't Miss 

Next post 

Best Rose Wine to Enjoy On a Summer Dav 

Leave a Reply 

G+ Google+ 0 

Your email address wi II not be published. Required fi elds are marked * 

https ://todaytoprevi ews. com/ gruyere-cheese/ 

Pinterest 0 

7112/2017 

GRUYERE-INTERCIBUS-000063 



 

 

IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE 

BEFORE THE TRADEMARK TRIAL AND APPEAL BOARD 

INTERNATIONAL DAIRY FOODS 
ASSOCIATION, 

U.S. DAIRY EXPORT COUNCIL, 

ATALANTA CORPORATION, 

INTERCIBUS INC., 

Opposers, 

v. 

INTERPROFESSION DU GRUYÈRE and 
SYNDICAT INTERPROFESSIONEL DU 
GRUYÈRE, 

Applicants. 

Opposition No. 91232427 
 
Consolidated with Opposition Nos. 91232442, 
91232446, and 91232448 

 

JAECKLE DEPOSITION EXHIBIT 57 

 

SUBMITTED BY OPPOSERS 

  
 

 

 
 



Gruyere Cheese Shop: Buy Gruyere Cheese Online. Swiss French Fondue Recipes. igour. .. Page 1of4 

• 

IO'() l Lr 1 )lt' l. Ｈ ｾ ＨＩＮｬｬｬ＠u Si'F r. 1:. l TY f. HFFSl= S . Fl'1i= ;:non::: . =XOlJ ISITF ｇｬ ｾ ｔ ｓ＠

LOGIN I CREATE AN ACCOUN T 

Contact Us I My Account I Order Tracking I My Favorites I Cart; 0 

[search gourmel rood & gihs 

Oil & Chocolate & Fruits& 
Vecgies 

Coffee & Brew & Beans, Pasta & Sauces & Spkes & Orsanlc & Prepared Recion.al Gift Boxes Monthly 
Vlnqar Desserts Beverages Snacks Grains Condiments Sweeteners Dietary Meals Cuisine & Baskets Clubs 

Buy Gruycre Cheese Onlin e. Swiss ! 

News & Exclusive Sales 

[Enter Email Address I 

Departments 

Best Sellers 

WhafsHot 

WhafsNew 

On Sale Now 

Shop by Brand 

Beans, Pastas & Grains 

Bread & Snacks 

Cheese 

Chocolates & Desserts 

Coffee & Beverages 

For The Chef 

Fruits & Vegetables 

Gourmet Assortments 

Home& Bath 

Meats & Seafood 

Oii & Vinegar 

Organic & Dietary 

Prepared Meals 

Sauc:es & Condiments 

Spices & Sweeteners 

Gift Boxes & Baskets 

Custom Baskets 

Cheese Gifts 

Wine Gifts 

Monthly Clubs 

Gift Certificates 

Corporate Gifts 

Wh olesale 

About igourmet.com 
Join our Newsletter 
Shipping Information 
Privacy Poticy 
CancellationslRelums 
FAQs 
Fork and the Carll: 
Events and Tastings 
Contact Us 
Product Lisi 

Ambassador 
Order Status 
Recipe Forum 
Encyclopedia of Cheese 
Press Room 
Awatds 

Hot Topics 
---------

Aged Cheese 
Almond Oil 
Anchovies 
Arborio Rice 
Artlsan Cheese 
Asiago Cheese 
Avocado Oil 
Bacon 
Baking Chocolate 
Balsamic Vinegar 
Barbecue Sauce 
Barbeque Sauce 
Bloody Mary Mix 
Bteu Cheese 
Blue Cheese 
Brie Cheese 
British Cheese 
Burrala Cheese 
Buller 
Cabot Cheese 
California Cheese 
Camembert 
Caramels 
Caviar 
Cerignola Olives 
Cheddar Cheese 

Tiger Processed Gruyere 
&-Wedges - V.:slue Bundle Swiss C:i -; tJe Tr.1dit1on:i l 

ＱＺ Ｑｩｬ ﾷＧ Ｚ ｾｾﾷ＠ !iii''"'-
·: _..- 11h"1 Ａｦｬｐｩｬｾ＠

ｾﾷ＠ ｲｾ＠

5 11. 11 ·g 5 OUl 1C>•l> S1.rn J.: o::nc11:i; 5 11 1.1 ; 5 CUtlC\1S 

$17.99 $10.99 ｒ･ｧ Ｚ ｾ＠

Sale: $8.99 

ｂｈｾＹＺＳｂﾧｶｾ＠ ., 
0 ﾷ ﾷ ｾ ﾷ＠ 0 0 ｒ･｡ｾ＠ ｾＴ＠ Revie;ra 

OE""A..-EO ＧＧ ｾｆ ｏ＠

GRUYERE CHEESE 

ABOUT GRUYERE CHEESE 

Shop, Find Recipes, Read About the History of 

Gruyere Cheese 

Buy Gruyere online from igourmet.com! please visit our 
online Store and go shopping at the number one imported 
food delivery service in the USA Gruyere Cheese is often 
thought of as a type of Swiss. This grand cheese originated in 
the village of Gruyeres, Switzerland, a region filled with lush 
pastures located in the alpine foothills. Gruyere Cheese has 
been made in the Alps since ancient times. Legend says that 
in 161 AD Emperor Antonin the Pious died of indigestion after 
eating too much cheese from the Gruyere area. While Swiss 
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Gruyere Cheese is perhaps the most famous, Gruyere de Comte, the French variety from the other side of the 
Alps, is equally compelling and alluring . In 2001 Swiss Gruyere Cheese was awarded AOC Appellation 
d'Origine Controlee, or "Controlled Designation of Origin" protection. which regulates the methods of locations 
of production of Gruyere. 

Gruyere is a nutty, fruity raw cow's milk cheese, aged for a minimum offive months. Swiss Gruyere Cheese is 
ideal for melting and a necessary ingredient in the classic cheese fondue recipe. Gruyere Cheese is also called 
for as the preferred topping for French onion soup, quiche and chicken cordon bleu . This multi-purpose cheese 
may also be eaten as a table cheese, julienned into a Chefs Salad, or shredded over salad or pasta. Gruyere 
Cheese pairs well with white wines that accentuate its rich nutty flavor such as Pinet Gris or a fruity Cabernet 
Sauvignon or Merlo!. 

Gruyere de Comte is the French version of Gruyere Cheese. Similar to the Swiss variety, the wheel of Gruyere 
de Comte is a bit less high than that of its Swiss counterpart. Known as Comte for short, this French Gruyere 
has a pale ivory interior and a semi-hard texture from its aging period of over 10 months. Gruyere de Comte 
Cheese is sweet and nutty. A versatile cheese, Gruyere de Comte is excellent in fondue and as a table cheese 
or added to scuffles or gratins. 

Austrian Alps Gruyere is another Gruyere type, made in Austria. The Austrian Alps are very similar to the Swiss 
Alps from a terroir perspective, making the Austrian Gruyere very similar to the Swiss. Equalling its nuttiness 
and spiciness . Austrian Alps Gruyere Cheese may be melted onto sandwiches, enjoyed as a table cheese, or 
as a component in the classic cheese fondue. 

When searching for cheese online, look no further than igourmet.com. 
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Start Shopping 
Simply visit our online store to BUY IT NOW. 

Gruyere Cheese Recipes 

igourmet.com lists thousands of recipe examples online, many of which include this firm. nutty melting cheese as an ingredient. Some 

examples are Chefs Salad. Swiss Fondue, and numerous recipes for Entrees and Hors d'Oeuvres. To browse our Recipe Forum. cl ick 

HERE. 

Gruyere Cheese lnfonnation 
igourmet.com sells over 700 cheeses from around the world. One of our favorites is Gruyere. An Alpine cheese, Gruyere is made in 

Switzerland. France and Auslria. A wonderful new family of Gruyere Cheeses is also being made in Wisconsin by Emmi Roth USA. A 

terrtfic mener. Gruyere Is famous as an Ingredient in fondue. but is also found in numerous other recipes, as well as being an excellent 

tabl,.,cheese for snacking or on the dessert plate. 

Each cheese we sell is accompanied by a long story about rts history and manufacture. To view a complete listing of all cheese types 

available at the igourmet online store. please click HERE. 

http://www.igourmet.com/gruyerecheese.asp 7/ 11/2017 
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West Allis Cheese & Sausage Shoppe:: Grand Cru Gruyere Reserve I West Allis Cheese... Page I of 2 

O nline Store Retail Scores Cafe Menus & Catering Resources Contact Us 
C1eate ,\ccount J Member l oe in 

\/ISA PayP.rl -
Summer Sausage Jams and Jelly Specialty Foods Gifr Boxes 

Searc.'1 Del1c1ous Gourme1 Food /co 
r 

Summer is here! We are no longer shipping cheese due to the Hot Weather. 

Shipping will resume in the Fall. When in Milwaukee, WI stop at one of our Stores to CarryO 

Thank you for your business order online in the fall. !003 Sacisfacti on Guaranceed 

w:sr ALLI S c:...i:::s: C-tEESE S\.V SS1EMMCNI ｇｾｕＧｬＧｃｒｅ＠ criE;.s:s 

American Clieese GRAND CRU GRUYERE RESERVE 
B1ick C heese 

Carr Va lley C l1eeses 

Ched dar C11e eses 

Cheese Curds 

Cheese Spr e a ds 

Colby Cheese 

Cleom C1 1eese 

Deer C ree k/Sp ecially 

Cheese 

Cf.don Image In fr btge 

Item Number: 31377 

Weight. l Lb(s) o Oz 

$19.99 

Please Call for 

Availability 

ＴＱＴｾＵＴＳａＲＳＰ＠
Desser1 Cf l eeses 

Englisl1/Jrish C l1e eses 

ｆ ｯｲｭ ･ｲｾ＠ Cheese 

Gouda/ Edam Chee•es 

Hovorli Chees es Product Features 
llalion Cheeses 

Uederr.ranz Cheese 

Lowlal Cheese 

A heightened fl avor due co addi t ional ageing. This alpine cheese is great for snacking. • l lb. 

Mon1 erey Jock Cheeses 

Mu ens te1 Cheese 

Sartori Cheese 

Sheep / Goal Cl1eeses 

Sponisl1/M exicon Cheeses 

Sll ing Cheese 

SWISS/EMMENT/ GRUYERE 

CHEESES 

Wax C overe d 

Clleese / Shapes 

Wisconsin A1t isan/Speciolly 
Cheeses 

.!\bvu1 Us 

O n-lrn.: 5: .:ir.:: 

ｃＳ Ｑ ｣Ｚｾ ｲｮ Ｚ［Ｌ＠

R.:1.:d ｌＮＺＭＮＮＺＮ ﾷ ｵＺｾｮ＠

(:. ,:1:-11..: 1 Us 

Texture: Fi rm.smooth cheese with pea holes and bees {fine slits) 

Color : Reddish rind with pale yellow interior 

Aged : 6 months 

Hardness: Hard/Firm 

Origin: Wisconsin 

Milk Type: Cow 

Goes Welt With: Snacking cable cheese 

Chas. 
ｓｵｭｩＮｩ ＼Ａ ｲＭｓ ｊＮｴＮＡ ｾＦＮＺＺ＠

/.lrns .. ｾＮＺ＠ I.:!!\ 
S;:x-.::;ihv ｆＮＮｸＧｾ ｾ＠

Gif1& ... ｾｳ＠

ｒＮＺ ＮＺＺＺ ｾｾ＠

Cl':.:.:s ... ·-C ... .;!c;:-.:.:!1.i 

Ch.:.-.:s.: P.imr.s ｇｵ ｩ ［Ａ ｾ＠

R...-b.!.;;! N ,:ws 

VVA Cb:.:$.! F . .:..Qs 

Our G u.J.r;in:.:.: 

V i.::·.\C.l:-t 

M.:0,l:a ｌ･ ｾ＠ In 

Cr.:.i:.:A.::..:..:u r.1 

ｓ ｾ＿ ［］［ ｩｮｾ＠ lr.forr.-..J.110:- n 

Pn\·::i.c;. P.:-!:cv 

T .:rm> & C.:ir.:fo::-ns 

St y Canm:<:l";:ci ... 

' I 
EXHIBIT 

http://www.wacheese-gifts.com/P/173/GrandCruGruyereReserve I 7/12/2017 
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Wisconsin Gruyere Cheese (8 oz.) Page 1 of 2 

lnfor111atio11 

DIRECTIONS 

RETAIL STORE HOURS 

SH IPPING 

SITE HELP I FAQ 

volusion 
$£C:IRE SITE 

Online Payments 

PayPal 
YE'fFF IEO 

Company Information 
ｾｴ｣ｵｴ＠ Us I Contact Us ! Testimonials 

Ne•::sletter I Pnvacy Pohcy 

... 

Abo ut Cont:ict H;:lp 

;,· r.!arch .. 

ll"' 

Homo> Choosos > Spocialty > 

Oescriplion 

Cured over .a months. this V\!iscons1n 
Gruyere 1s smooth and mellow v11th light 
flcral notes. melts easil y, great for fondue 
or "from scratch" mac & cheese 8 oz. 

Our Price: $8.76 

Availability:: Usually Ships in 1 to 2 
Business Days 
Product Code: WTSCGRUYBOZ 

Otv: 

E:::::J add to c-art 

Cured over 4 months. this award winnir.g \oViscons 1n Gruyere is smooth and mellow with light floral notes. melts easily. great for 

fondue or "from scratch'' mac & cheese Make by Roth Kase Monroe, 'M 8 oz. 

RoL1todltoms 

Yogurt Cheese -1 6 Oz. 
O•rPri,.: $10.60 

Flavo1ed Muenster Cheese 

Curds 1 LB. 
Our Pric•: $7.99 

Average Rating: 

Gourmet Taster Gift aox 
Our Prin: $70.00 

Kerrygold Aged Irish Cheddar 
Ct-.eese 
Our Prlc1: $8.00 

Muenster Cheese Curds 1 LB Asiago Cheese • 113 L3 

OurPric:• : $7.68 OurPric:•: $6.59 

Specialty - Caerphilly Welsh 
Miners Cheese 
Our Prlc:•: $6.69 

Everyone's Invited Gift Box 

Our Prfc1: $50.50 

5 of 5 Total Revie.·.'s. VVrite a review,. 

O of 0 pecple fcur.d the follO\ving review helpful· 

Best Baked Mac & Cheese EVER! December 13. 2015 

Reviel'1er: Daniel from Raymore, MO United States 
I used th is cheese as a litt le in the cheddar sauce and as a topping . Brought to a Pot Luck . was gone in less than 30 

mins. 

Was this rev iew helpfu l to you? 

My Account 
'/Jew Cart I Sign-In I Order Sta:us 

email mldress .. 

Cheese Lovers Information 
G!cssar1 l Stonng ano Ser Jing Cheese I 
Jc;r. Ot:r Cheese C!ub 

Entertaining with Cheese 
Ccol(lr.g I 0 1st1nct1vc and Exct1c Cheeses I 
Ct':eese Pa1nnss 

http://www.cheesers.com/product_p/wiscgruy8oz.htm 7/12/2017 
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CHEESE AT 
FOODSERVICE 

STUDY COURSE 

Brought to you by: 

WISCONSIN MILK MARKETING BOARD 
8418 Excelsior Drive 

Madison, Wisconsin 53717 

As a module of the 

' I 
EXHIBIT 

Material& for this educational module are approved for educational points by the American Culinary Federation, Horizons 2000 prog I 
nformation contained In these materials Is from the Wisconsin Cheesecyclopedia™ 1993, 1995 Wisconsin Milk Marketing Board, a 
any reprint or publication of these materials without the express written consent of the Wisconsin Milk Marketing Board is forbidde . ________ , 

f WISCONSIN CHEESECYCLOPEDIA ™ lt>l 993, 1995 Wisconsin Milk Marketing Board #8452 

GRUYERE-INTERCIBUS-000019 



WISCONSIN 

SWISS CHEESES 
SWISS • BABY SWISS • SMOKED SWISS • SWEET-STYLE SWISS • GRUYBRE 

Swiss cheese is famous for 

its "eyes" and its nutty, mel

low flavor. Other varieties 

of Alpine cheese - ranging 

from mild Baby Swiss to 

piquant Gruyere - are 

I. Gruyere (groo-yair'), 22 lb. wheel 
2. Oruyerc, S lb. loa!' 
3. Gruycrc. shredded 

. Swee -•ty c ' K 
5. Swiss, 10 lb. wheel 

6. Swiss Cold Pack, 16 oz. crock 

equally intriguing and 

appealing. They are just 

some of the more than 

250 varieties, types and 

styles of cheese available 

from Wisconsin: 

7. Smoked Swi,., 2.5 lb. loaf 
8. Smoked Baby Swiss. 10 lb. loar 
9. Smoked llaby Swiss. 16 "'-·wheel 

10. Baby Swiss, 5 lb. wheel 
11. Aged Swi ... loaf 

GRUYERE-1 NTERCIBUS-000020 



W1scoNSIN Swiss CHEESES 
Fo o dservic e Menu Ideas 

Wisconsin Swiss 

Ivory color. Buttery/nutty, mellow flavor. 
Firm texture. Dime-size eyes form during 
curing, when a starter culture releases carbon 
dioxide that's trapped in the cheese and 
forms pockets. Smoked Swiss: Smoking 
imparts a slightly darker color and an 
appealing flavor. 
Side Dish: For Roesti potatoes, fry shredded 
potatoes in butter until golden. Invert skillet 
to turn out the potatoes; return potatoes to 

Wisconsin Baby Swiss 

Pale yellow in color. Made with whole milk,, , 
it has a buttery-mild, creamy flavor and soft, 
silky texture. Smaller eyes than traditional 
Swiss, and is usually made in smaller sizes. 
Smoked Baby Swiss: Beige color; lightly 
smoked flavor. 
Side/Entree': Blend Baby Swiss into a 
white sauce with Parmesan and eggs. Add 
to cooked and drained linguine. Place on a 
"crust" of buttered, thin-sliced French bread 
slices . Top with sliced tomatoes and bake. 

Wisconsin Sweet-Style Swiss 
Similar to traditional Swiss, but made with 
different cultures so it's softer and milder 
than traditional Swiss, and firmer and more 
full-flavored than Baby Swiss. 

Cover: Swiss-Wrapped Veggies • 

Appetizer' : Wrap slices of Sweet-Style 
Swiss around asparagus or pickle spears, cel
ery sticks, bread or pretzel sticks, or green 

Pale yellow color. Distinctive full flavor is 
pungent and nutty. Firm texture. 
Entree: Serve a classic Swiss fondue, 
made quickly with pre-shredded Wisconsin 
Gruyere. Use cubes of crusty, hearty bread 
to dip the creamy cheese. 
Entree*: Roasted Duck and Wild Cherry 
Tart: Make a pastry shell with Cream 
cheese. Blend fresh rosemary and sage, 
chopped bell peppers, small arugula leaves, 
chopped, cooked duck meat, dried wild cher
ries, grated Wisconsin Asiago and shredded 
Gruyere. Spoon the duck mixture into the 
shells, top with pastry, crimp edges and 
bake. 
Soup*: Saute onions in white wine, then 
add chicken stock, cream and roux. Blend 

skillet to brown other side. Top with shred
ded Swiss; cover to melt cheese. 
Side Dish': Zesty Sweet Potato Ya Ya: 
Layer cooked, sliced sweet potatoes with 
julienned honey-baked ham, diced green 
chiles and a white sauce made with shredded 
Wisconsin Swiss cheese. Repeat layers 
twice, ending with cheese sauce. Top with 
diced jalapeiio peppers and bake. 
Garnish: Make a fun-to-eat kabob. Skewer 

Wisconsin Baby Swiss Salad with Vinaigrette' 

onions. For variety, include sliced cold 
meats and alternate Swiss with Cheddar, 
Havarti or other Wisconsin cheese. 
Snack: Blend shredded Wisconsin Swiss 
and Cheddar, slivered almonds, bacon bits, 
mayonnaise, chopped onions, sour cream 
and egg whites. Spread on bagel halves 
and broil. 

Wisconsin Gruyere, Chicken, Almonds 
_ and On}!>_!!_§_oup • 

in Swiss Almond Cold Pack, and Gruyere, 
cubed to speed melting. Heat just until the 
cheese is melted. Season to taste, garnish 
with whipped cream and toasted almonds, 
and serve. 
Side Dish: Wild Mushroom au Gratin: Mix 
sauteed mushrooms with shallots, garlic, dry 

*Recipe amilable from WMMB; write to address listed abo1'e. 

chunks of Smoked Swiss with cubed sausage 
and cold cuts, and pieces of fresh fruit. 
Side Dish: New-style au gratin: Bake pota
toes in a flat pan with cream, garlic and 
Swiss cheese, unmold and cut into little 
cubes. Serve with meat and poultry . 

rJ If a 1•acuu111 package of S1Viss cheese 
V appears puffed nut, it simply 111ea11s 
the cheese cn11ti1111es to ripen a11d produce 
carbon dioxide. 

Sandwich: A Swiss-style club: Layer 
Smoked Baby Swiss with sliced onions, 
turkey, ham and lettuce on three different 
breads - wheat, light rye ancj dark rye. 
Salad': On a bed of greens, arrange chopped, 
hard-cooked eggs, tomatoes and bell peppers, 
sliced mushrooms, alfalfa sprouts and trian
gle-shaped slices of Wisconsin Baby Swiss 
and Cheddar. Sprinkle with crumbled Blue 
cheese. Serve with vinaigrette dressing. 

Entree: Any Wisconsin Swiss enhances any 
egg dish - omelettes, frittatas, quiche and 
savory tarts. 
Sandwich: The eyes in Swiss make it an 
ideal choice to top off open-face sandwiches 
of any kind. Use dark breads for color and 
flavor contrast. 

sherry, cream, salt and pepper. Place warm 
mixture in dishes, and top with a blend of 
bread crumbs, fresh chopped herbs (parsley, 
basil, thyme), grated Parmesan and shredded 
Gruyere. Broil until the crust is browned. 
Sandwich: Breakfast pita: Layer shredded 
ham, sliced tomatoes, a cooked egg and 
sliced Wisconsin Gruyere. 

For More Information: 
For more information on Wisconsin Swiss cheeses, 
or any of the more than 250 varieties. types and 
styles of cheese available from Wisconsin's skilled 
cheesemakers, contact Wisconsin Milk Marketing 
Board, Foodservice, 8418 Excelsior Drive, 
Madison, WI 53717. 

Your Foodservice Resource 

WISCOnsin Milk Marketing Board 
Dairy Farmers of Wisconsin 

I 

I 
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TRADITIONAL QUICHE 

Yield: 1 - 9" with 6 servings 

INGREDIENTS 
Pie crust, unbaked 9", bottom only 
Onion, medium dice 
Bacon, uncooked, medium dice 
Wisconsin Aged Swiss cheese, shredded 
Eggs, large 
Milk 
Cream 
Pepper 
Nutmeg 

METHOD 

MEASURE 
1 each 
1 medium or 1/3 cup (1-1/2 oz.) 
112 cup (3 oz.) 
1 cup (3 oz.) 
3 each 
1 cup 
112 cup 
1 tsp. 
112 tsp. 

1. Render the bacon until partially cooked. 
2. Add the onion and cook until transparent, and bacon is cooked. 
3. Place half of the shredded Wisconsin Aged Swiss cheese in the bottom of the unbaked pie shell. 
4. Distribute the cooked bacon and onion over the shredded cheese, in ' 
the pie shell. 
5. Top the bacon and onion with the remaining shredded Wisconsin Aged Swiss cheese. 
6. Using a wire whip, mix the eggs, milk, cream, pepper and nutmeg together. 
7. Strain the egg mixture, and then pour over the layered bacon and cheese, in the pie shell. 
8. Place on a sheet pan and put into a 450° F. oven. Bake for 10 minutes, then reduce the oven 
temperature to 350° F. and bake for 30 minutes. 
9. Remove from the oven and allow to rest for 15 minutes before serving. 
10. Cut into 6 pieces and serve with a green salad or fresh fruit. 

Yield: 4 servings 

INGREDIENTS 
Garlic clove, cut in half 
Lemon juice 
White wine (dry) 
Wisconsin Gruyere, shredded 
Cornstarch 
Kirschwasser 
Nutmeg, grated 
Crusty bread, cut into 1" cubes 
Apples and/or Pears, sliced 

METHOD 

MEASURE 
1 each 
2 tsp. 
1 cup 
2 cups (1 lb.) 
2 tsp. 
1 Tbsp. 
Pinch 
1 loaf 
1 each 

1. Rub the inside surface of the Fondue pot with the cut garlic clove halves. 
2. Light the heating element and adjust to medium flame. Pour in the lemon juice and the wine. Heat this 
until it simmers. 
3. Reduce the heating element to low flame and gradually add the Gruyere, stirring using a spoon, until all 
the cheese has been added. 
4. In a small bowl mix cornstarch with the Kirschwasser. Add the mixture to the cheese sauce and cook an 
additional 5 minutes or until thickened, while stirring. Do not allow this to come to a boil. 
5. Add the nutmeg and serve while holding on a very low flame. 
6. Cut and core fruit and dip them into lemon water to prevent browning. Drain for service. 
7. Serve with bread and fruit along with Fondue forks for dipping. 

, ISCONS HEESECYCLOPEOIA"' ©1993, 1995 Wisconsin Milk Marketing Board 
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• EXHIBIT 

3 ｾＬ＠
I 

ｅ｡ｳｾ＠ Ha over #244 

156 State oute #10 West 
East Hano er, NJ 07936 

Al Member 111731 50030 
E 83600 TOH TOES 
E 969425 ORG NIC GALA 
E 1125156 LAT JULYCHIP 
E 5288 KS IXED NUT 

977884 NB ROBTC140 
0000166188 CP 977884 

977884 NB PROBTC140 
0000166188 CP /977884 

977884 NB PROBTC140 
0000166188 CP /977884 

E 1136745 OR ANIC FIGS 
E 1073647 CH C ALMONDS 
E 0000166007 CP /1073647 

1099321 SO T SCRUB 
E 39568 HO GRUVER 
E 4712 CH RRIES 

483198 E- ERIES 6PK 
0000166122 CP 483198 

E 21046 TO TO MIX 
E 519638 ORG BLUES 
E 519638 ORG LUES 
E 27003 STRA BERRIES 

6.99 
14.99 
6.49 

17.99 
24.99 
5.00-

24. 99 
5.00-

2·1 . 99 
5.00-
9.39 
9.79 A 
3.00-
8.99 A 
8.87 

10.99 
39.99 A 
8.00-
6.49 
4.49 
4.49 
4.49 

SUBTOTAL 
TAX 

**** TOTAL 

203.41 
4.04 

Ｍｾｾ•ｲａｉＮＡＭＮ＠

XXXXXXXXXXXX9084 CHIP Read 
AID: A0000000031010 
Se9# 12562 App#: 01376G 
Visa Resp: APPROVED 
Tran !DJ: 719100012562 .... 
Merchant ID: 990244 
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I!;!! CHEESE LOVER'S COMPANION . Copyright © 2007 by Sharon 

Tyler Herbst and Ron Herbst. Rll rights reserved. Printed in the 

United States of America. No part of this book may be used or re

produced in any manner whatsoever without written permission 

except in the case of brief quotations embodied in critical articles 

and reviews. For information address HarperCollins Publishers, 10 

East 53rd Street, New York, NY 10022. 

HarperCollins books may be purchased for educational , business, 

or sales promotional use . For information please write: Special 

Markets Department, HarperCollins Publishers, 10 East 53rd Street, 

New York, NY 10022. 

HRST EDITION 

Dcsig11cd by Willin111 R11oto 

Library of Congress Cataloging-in-Publication Data 

Herbst, Sharon Tyler. 
The cheese lover's companion: the ultimate A-to-Z cheese guide 

with more than 1,000 listings for cheeses and cheese-related terms I 

Sharon Tyler Herbst and Ron Herbst . 

p. cm. 

Includes bibliographical references. 

ISBN: 978-0-06-053704-3 

ISBN-10: 0-06-053704-3 
1. Cheese-Dictionaries. 2. Cookery (Cheese) I. Herbst , Ron. 

II. Title. 

SF270.2 .H47 2007 

641.3'73-dc22 2006046866 

07 08 09 10 11 WBC/RRD 10 9 8 7 6 5 4 3 2 

Id- d-

Dedicated ｴｾ＠

Our good friend Bethan Powell, without whom 

there would simply be no Cheese Lover's Companion, 

and 

the dear Bonnie Castello, whose strength and 

determination to see things through enabled 

us to do the same. 

We are forever in your debt. 
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236 GRUYERE 

Gruyere (ADC) [groo-YEHR; gree-YEHR) 

Origin 

Milk 

Type 

Appearance 

Texture 

Flavor 

Switzerland (Fribourg) 

Cow's, traditionally unpasteurized 

SEMIHARD to HARD; PRESSED COOKED; NATURAL 

RI N D; ARTISAN, FARMSTEAD, COOPERATIVE, and 

some MOUNTAIN 

55- to 88- pound wheels; rind is hard, dry, 

pitted, and golden brown to brown; interior is 

ivory to medium yellow (today there are very 

few EYES) 

Very dense and compact yet supple 

Complex flavor blend of creamy, fruity, nucty, 

earthy, and mushroomy 

Taking its name from Gruyeres, a small town in the Fribourg 

canton in western Switzerland, this cheese has been made in 

this area for centuries. Records dated 1115 show that farmers 

were using it to tithe to the area's abbeys. The .word gruyeres 

is a term from Charlemagne's era for "forests," grriycr for 

"forestry official." Besides Switzerland, "Gruyere" cheeses 

can be found in various parts of France and Germany. In 

France large cheeses like COMTE, BEAUFORT, and EMMENTAL 

are referred to as "Gruyere cheeses." The word is also used 

in the name of cheeses like GRUYERE DE COMTE . In July 

2001, the Swiss gained APPELLATION o'ORIGINE CONTROLEE 

(AOC) name-protection status for Gruyere, which should 

put an end to the intercountry clash over the name . Of 

course, because of Gruyi:re's reputation, the name is used 

for cheeses made in other nations, including Au stria, D en

mark, Germany, and the United States . If and when the 

Swiss obtain the European Union's PROTECTED DESIGNATION 

OF ORIGIN (PDO) status, other European countries will have to 

GRUYERE DE COMTE 237 

discontinue using th e name. At som e point the United States 

m ay also agree not to use the name Gruyere on its cheeses. In 

ge11eral, and with the exception of the French cheeses dubbed 

" Gruyere," cheesemongers agree th?t most Gruyere-style 

cheeses can't compete with Switzerland's high-quality ex

amples. That's because the majority of non-Swiss versions are 

factory produced with pasteurized milk , which typically 

doesn't deliver the full flavor of raw-milk cheeses . Gruyere 

with an AOC designation can be produced solely in the can

tons of Fribourg, Vaud, Neuchatel, Jura, and Berne . The 

cows ｭｩ ｾ ｳｴ＠ be fed grass or hay-no silage. Gruyere is made 

from two mil kings and can be prepared only in copper pots . 

It's brined (see SAJ.T!NG) for a day before RIPCNING begins . 

During the first 3 weeks of aging the surface of tbc cbecse is 

wiped every otber day witb brine, which encourages the 

growth of beneficial molds. There are tbree types of Gru

yerc AOC: Classic (ripened for a minimum of 5 months), 

Reserve (10 to 16 months), and d'Alpage, which is made only 

from April through O ctober from milk produced by cows 

grazing in high alpine pastures. Gruycrc has a FAT CONTENT 

of between 49 and 53 perccnt.lln America, Roth Kase USJ\, 

Ltd., of Monroe, Wisconsin, makes an award-winning ver

sion called Grand Cru ｇｲｵｹｾｲ･Ｎ＠ In ＲＰ Ｐ Ｑｾ＠ this companY:: 

which has Swiss origins-built a new state-of-the-art cheese 

factory that includes some traditional Swiss cheesemaking 

equipment such as large copper vats. They produce three 

versions of Gruyere: Grand Cru Gruyere-aged a mini

mum of 4 months; Grand Cru Gruyere Reserve-at least 6 

months of ripening; and Grand Cru Gruyere Surchoix-with 

a minimum of9 months in the curing cellars. 

Gruyere de Comte [groo-YEHR day kawu-TAY] see COMTE 
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IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE 

BEFORE THE TRADEMARK TRIAL AND APPEAL BOARD 

INTERNATIONAL DAIRY FOODS 
ASSOCIATION, 

U.S. DAIRY EXPORT COUNCIL, 

ATALANTA CORPORATION, 

INTERCIBUS INC., 

Opposers, 

v. 

INTERPROFESSION DU GRUYÈRE and 
SYNDICAT INTERPROFESSIONEL DU 
GRUYÈRE, 

Applicants. 

Opposition No. 91232427 
 
Consolidated with Opposition Nos. 91232442, 
91232446, and 91232448 
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Date : 9/10/2014 2:47:04 PM 

Fn:im: "Ernly Mattsson" 

To : "'sbridghan@intcr-sourceinc.com"' 

Cc: "Susan Douglass", "Matthew Frisbee" , "Christine Y. Kim" 

Subject: Re: Intcrprofession du Gruyere - Conflict mth Inter5ource Inc. (GRUYERE) (Our Ref.: GRUYUSA TC-14/05766 SUD) 

Attachment : GRUYERE .pelf; 
Dear Ms. Bridgham, 

Please see the attached letter from Susan Douglass. A hard copy has also been sent to you \ia mail. You may send your response to 

sdouglass@>frosszelnick.com. We look forward to hearing from you by September 24. 2014. 

Kind regards, 

Emily 

Emily Mattsson 

Legal Assistant, U.S. Prosecution 

Fross Zelnick Lehrman & Zissu, P.C. 

866 United Nations Plaza 

New York, New York 10017 

Direct: (212) 813-8222 

Email : emattsson@fzlz.com 

EXHIBIT 
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FROSS ZELNICK LEHRMAN & ZISSU, P.C. 

September 10, 2014 

BY MAIL AND EMAIL (sbridgham@inter-sourceinc.com) 

Ms. Shaleena Bridgham 
Sales & Marketing 

InterSource Inc. 
P.O. Box 10 

Mendham, New Jersey 07945 

Susan Upton Douglass 
212.813.5995 
sdouglass@fzlz.com 

Re: Interprofession du Gruyere -- Conflict with InterSource Inc. (GRUYERE) (Our Ref.: 
GRUY USA TC-14/05766 SUD) 

Dear Ms. Bridgham: 

We are U.S. trademark counsel to Interprofession du Gruyere, the association of Swiss 
cheese producers that manufacture genuine GRUYERE cheese according to strict 

requirements. GRUYERE is a recognized "appellation of origin" to denote cheese from 

the Gruyere region of Switzerland. In addition, our client owns a federal certification 
trademark registration for LE GRUYERE SWITZERLAND AOC (U.S. Reg. No. 

4,398,395). A copy of the registration certificate is attached for your reference. 

You should be aware that the authorities in Europe recently enacted a directive that 

requires that all use of GRUYERE for cheese not being produced in Switzerland 

according to the strict requirements of our client or - if labeled accordingly - in France 
be phased out. Thus, the term GRUYERE should only refer to cheese from the Gruyere 

region of Switzerland. Further, Emmi Roth USA, perhaps the largest producer and 

importer of Swiss cheese in the U.S., has acted in accordance with this decision and has 
ceased all use of the designation GRUYERE on its American-produced cheese. 

We see from your website http://inter-sourceinc.com/ that lnterSource Inc. sells a variety 
of types of cheese, including several varieties of cheese identified as "Gruyere," as seen 

on your product catalog: http://inter-sourceinc.com/pdfs/product catalog.pd£ Most of 
the GRUYERE cheeses are genuine AOC cheese supplied by Emmi Roth: 

{Fl497367 JI 
B66 United Nations Plaza at First Avenue & 4Bth Street I New York. New Yori< 10017 

Phone 212.813.5900 I Fax 212.813.5901 I www.frosszelnick.com 
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LE GRIJYERE AQP 

33766 • Le Gniy.lno AOP Wheel (R) 

36621 • L& Gruy6re AOP 1/4 Wh .. t (R) 

33375 Le ｇｲｵｾｲ･＠ ADP King Cut (R) 

33376 Le Gruyere ADP King Cut (R) 

35661 Le ｇｲｵｾｲ･＠ ADP Rese<Ve Wheel (R) 

1nOlbll 

11171>19 

215 lb/19 

6/5 lb/10 

1no 1b/1 

Emmi Shredded AOP Gruyere (R) 4/5 lb/17 c.' 

33605 Le Gruyere AOP Mid Mego Cuts (R) B/9.25 Jb/4 

• KALTJIACH CAVf?AGEO LE GRUY£RE AOP 

33758 • Le Gruyere Wheel (R) 1170 lb/1 

33910 • Le Gruyere 114 Wheel (R) 

35416 Le Gruyere King Cut (R) 

03055 Le Gruyere Mega Cuts (R) 

1/17 lb/9 

2/5 lb/18 

BIB lb/5 

However, one of your cheeses, sold under the label PREMIER GRUYERE, distributed 
by Tessa Trading, appears to be made with "pasteurized part-skim milk", and thus can 

not be a genuine GRUYERE cheese: 

Inasmuch as your company undoubtedly values fine cheeses as well as correct 

information about the cheeses you sell, we ask that you change the descriptions and other 

text on your website and your catalog to not refer to cheeses of non-Swiss or French 

origin as "GRUYERE" and that you also change the text on your product labels to 

remove such references and simply refer to the cheese as "Swiss-style," "Alpine," or 

some similar designation. 

We would appreciate your prompt confirmation that your company will comply with 

proper labeling and will respect our client's trademark and appellation of origin 

designations, and that you will re-label your cheese and revise the text of your catalog. 

Please let us hear from you not later than September 24, 2014. 

This letter is without prejudice to the rights and remedies of the Interprofession du 

Gruyere, all of which are expressly reserved. 

ｾ ｖ＠ ｾｾｴｬｹ Ｍ ｹｯｵ ｲＮＱ＠

ｾ ｾ ｾｌ｟｟＠
SUD/eem 
Enclosure 
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SWITZERLAND 

Reg. No. 4,398,395 TNTERPROFESSJON DU GRUYERE (SWITZERLAND JlliGISTEilliD ASSOCIATION) 

LA MAISON DU GRUYERE. CASE POSTALE 12 

Registered Sep. 10, 2013 1662 PRINGY, SWITZERLAND 

CERTIFICATION MARK FOR: CHEESE, !N CLASS A (U.S. CL. A). 

PRINCIPAL REGlSTER 

ａｾ＠ Dredor dl.1111 Unlllcd /lt.IH P•tml snd lntlmurtc Of1lr9. 

FIRST USE 0-0-2001; IN COMMERCE 0-0-2001. 

NO CLAIM IS MADE TO THE EXCLUSIVE RIGHT TO USE "SWITZERLAND" AND "AOC" 

, APART FROM THE MARK.AS SHOWN. 

THE MARK CONSISTS OF THE TERM "LE GRUYERE SWITZERLAND" IN A STYLIZED 

!'ONT. TI lli TERM "SWITZERLAND" APPEARS WITHIN A sor .ID BAR DIREC11,Y UNDER 

"LE GRUYERE". TO THE RIGHT APPEARS A STYLIZED SQUARE CONTA!NTNG THE 
LETTERS "AOC' AND A STYLIZED SW!SS CROSS. 

THE ENGLISH TRANSLATION OF "LE" IN THE MARI< IS "THE" 

THE CERTIFICATION MARK, AS USED DY PERSONS AUTHORIZED BY THE CERTIFIER, 

CERTIFIES THAT THE CHEESE ORIGINATES IN THE GRUYERE REGION OF SWITZER

LAND INCLUDING THE CANTONS OF FRJOOURG, VAUD, NEUCHATEL, JURA, AND 

THE DISTRICTS OF COURTELARY, LA NEUVEVTLLE, MOUTTER,AND THE COMMUNES 

or fERENBALM, GUGGfSBERG, M(JHJ,EBERG, MONCHENWILER, ROSCHEGG AND 

WAI !LERN Of TI ill CANTON OF BERN. 

SER. NO. 85-118,515,FILED 8-30-2010. 

KAREN M. STRZYZ, EXAMTNTNG ATTORNEY 

GRUY 1944 



 

 

IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE 

BEFORE THE TRADEMARK TRIAL AND APPEAL BOARD 

INTERNATIONAL DAIRY FOODS 
ASSOCIATION, 

U.S. DAIRY EXPORT COUNCIL, 

ATALANTA CORPORATION, 

INTERCIBUS INC., 

Opposers, 

v. 

INTERPROFESSION DU GRUYÈRE and 
SYNDICAT INTERPROFESSIONEL DU 
GRUYÈRE, 

Applicants. 

Opposition No. 91232427 
 
Consolidated with Opposition Nos. 91232442, 
91232446, and 91232448 
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September 22, 2014 

Ms. Susan Upton Douglas 

866 United Nations Plaza @ First & 4gth 

New York, NY 10017 

Re: lnterSource Inc. 

Dear Ms. Upton Douglas, 

· , · .• · :' r.: ｾＧ＠
• r ｾ＠ ' I ' 

1 /. c:: ::-r '") - ,., o. 2 5 ,· • t... r; • r 1 {j 

(· - ..... . , r 

. ＬＺｾ＠ ｾＭ ｾＭ ｾ＠ ' . 

I am in receipt of your letter dated September 10, 2014. 

We have researched this matter and consulted with several US Government Departments as well as a 

few trade associations. All have confirmed that we have every right to sell cheese produced in the U.S. 

labeled simply as Natural Gruyere Cheese and that contrary to your assertion, our cheese is in fact 

properly labeled. There is a USDA Standard of Identity for Natural Gruyere Cheese as well as one for 

Processed Gruyere Cheese. May we suggest that you consult the USDA website. 

As an aside, it is also common knowledge that Emmi-Roth USA did not voluntarily discontinue offering 

US produced Gruyere to the trade. They were forced to do so because of substantial political pressure 

on the parent company Emmi in Switzerland. 

Respectfully, 

Shaleena Bridgham 

lnterSource Inc. 

PO Box 10 

Mendham, NJ 07945 

EXHIBIT 
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IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE 

BEFORE THE TRADEMARK TRIAL AND APPEAL BOARD 

INTERNATIONAL DAIRY FOODS 
ASSOCIATION, 

U.S. DAIRY EXPORT COUNCIL, 

ATALANTA CORPORATION, 

INTERCIBUS INC., 

Opposers, 

v. 

INTERPROFESSION DU GRUYÈRE and 
SYNDICAT INTERPROFESSIONEL DU 
GRUYÈRE, 

Applicants. 

Opposition No. 91232427 
 
Consolidated with Opposition Nos. 91232442, 
91232446, and 91232448 
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Date : 10/1/2014 12:38:43 PM 

From: "Eirily Mattsson" 

To: "'sbridghan@inter-sourceinc.com"' <'sbridghan@inter-sourceinc.com'> 

Cc: "Susan Douglass", "Matthew Frisbee", "Onistine Y. Kim" 

Subject : RE: Re: Interprofession du Gruycre - Conflict \\ith ｊｮｴ･ｾｯｵｲ｣･＠ Inc. (GRUYERE) (Our Ref.: GRUY USA TC-14/05766 

SUD) 

Attachment: GRUYERE .pdf; 
RE: Re: lnterprofession du Gruyere - Conflict Vvith lnterSource Inc. (GRUYERE) (Our Ref. : GRUY USA TC-14/05766 SUD) 

Dear Ms. Bridgham, 

Please see the attached letter from Susan Douglass. A hard copy has also been sent IAa mail. You may send your reply to 
sdouglass@frosszelnick.com. We look forward to hearing from you soon. 

Kind regards, 
Emily 

Emily Mattsson 
Legal Assistant, U.S. Prosecution 
Fross Zelnick Lehrman & Zlssu, P.C. 
866 United Nations Plaza 
New York, New York 10017 
Direct: (212) 813-8222 
Email: ernattsson@fzlz.com 

From: Emily Mattsson 

Sent: Thursday, September 25, 2014 2:27 PM 

To: 'sbridgham@inter-sourceinc.com' 

Cc: Susan Douglass; Matthew Fri sbee ; Christine Y. Kim 

Subject: FW: Re : ln terprofession du Gruyere -- Conflict with lnterSource Inc. (GRUYERE) (Our Ref.: GRUY USA TC-14/ 05766 SUD) 

Importance: High 

Dear Ms. Bridgham, 

As you know, we requested a reply to our letter by yesterday, September 24. 2014. Please confirm receipt of this email , and send your reply soon. We 
look forward to hearing from you. 

Kind regards, 
Emily 

Emily Mattsson 
Legal Assistant, U.S. Prosecution 
Fross Zelnick Lehrman & Zlssu, P.C. 
866 United Nations Plaza 
New York, New York 10017 
Direct: (212) 813-8222 
Email: emattsson@fzlz.com 

From: Emily Mattsson 

Sent: Wednesday, Sept ember 10, 2014 2:47 PM 

To: 'sbridgham@inter-sourceinc.com' 

Cc: Susan Douglass; Matthew Frisbee; Christine Y. Kim 

Subject: Re: lnterprofession du Gruyere -- Confl ict with lnterSource Inc. (GRUYERE) (Ou r Ref. : GRUY USA TC-14/05766 SUD) 

Dear Ms. Bridgham, 

Please see the attached letter from Susan Douglass. A hard copy has also been sent to you \ia mail. You may send your response to 
sdouglass@frosszelnick.com. We look forward to hearing from you by September 24. 2014. 

Kind regards, 
Emily 

Emily Mattsson 
Legal Assistant, U.S. Prosecution 
Fross Zelnick Lehrman & Zlssu, P.C. 
866 United Nations Plaza 
New York, New York 10017 
Direct: (212) 813-8222 
Email: emattsson@fzlz.com 

EXHIBIT 

0s-
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FROSS ZELNICK LEHRMAN & ZISSU, P.C . 

October 1, 2014 

BY MAIL AND EMAIL (sbridgham@inter-sourceinc.com) 

Ms. Shaleena Bridgham 

Sales & Marketing 

InterSource Inc. 

P.O. Box 10 

Mendham, New Jersey 07945 

Susan Upton Douglass 
212.813.5995 
sdouglass@fzlz.com 

Re: Interprofession du Gruyere -- Conflict with InterSource Inc. (GRUYERE) (Our Ref.: 

GRUY USA TC-14/05766 SUD) 

Dear Ms. Bridgham: 

We have carefully considered your reply, but find that the points you raise are neither 

persuasive nor legally accurate. 

First, we are familiar with the Standard of Identity. However, we would like to make you 

aware of the recent Supreme Court case, POM Wonderful, LLC v. Coca-Cola, which held 

that a misleading label may still give rise to a false advertising, even if the label conforms 

to FDA standards. Cheese that does not come from the Gruyere region of the Europe 

should not be called GRUYERE. Just as PARMA ham must come from Parma, 

ROQUEFORT cheese must come from Roquefort, CHAMPAGNE sparkling wine must 

come from Champagne, and DARJEELING tea must come from Darjeeling, consumers 

have every expectation that GRUYERE cheese comes from Gruyere, and not from the 

U.S. It is deceptive for InterSource to sell mislabeled cheese. 

We would also like to pass along the label now used by Emmi Roth for its Wisconsin

made Swiss cheese that was formerly called "Gruyere": 

(F IS34824 2 l 
866 United Nations Plaza at Rrst Avenue & 48th Street I New York, New York 10017 

Phone 21 2.813.5900 I Fax 212.81 3.5901 I www.frosszelnick.com 

GRUY 2132 



As you can see, the cheese is now called "Alpine-Style Cheese." Thus, it is a simple and 
inexpensive transition, to still sell the same cheese that is accurately labeled. 

lnterSource has already correctly labeled most of their GRUYERE cheeses, which are 
genuine AOC cheese supplied by Emmi Roth, as seen on your product catalogue: 

http://inter-sourceinc.com/pdfs/product catalog.pdf: 

GRUY 2133 



LE GRUYER£ AOP 

33766 ' ｌｯｾＬＮ＠ AOP Wl>aol (R) 

35521 • Le Gruyero A.OP 114 Wheel (R) 

11701b11 

1/17 lbl9 • KALmACH CAVE AGED LE GRUYERE AOP 
33375 Le G1uyere AOP King Cut (R) 

33376 Le Gruyare AOP King Cut (R) 

35661 Le Gruylire AOP Reserve Wheel (R) 

Emmi Shredded AOP Gruylire (R) 

33805 Le Gruyere AOP Mid Mega Cuts (R) 

2/5 lb/19 

615 1b/10 

1n0 lb/1 

415 lb/17 

819.25 lb/4 

cs 

33758 ' Le Gruyere Wheel (R) 

33910 • Le Gruyere 1/4 Wheel (R) 

35416 Le Gruyere King Cut (R) 

03055 Le Gruyere Mega Cuts (R) 

1/70 lb/1 

1/17 lb/9 

2/5 lb/18 

818 lb/5 

However, for the cheeses that are not properly labeled, lnterSource could easily correct 

the mischaracterization by simply replacing "Gruyere" with an alternative name for 
cheeses that are not from the Gruyere region, as Emmi Roth did. 

In sum, we ask that InterSource respect our client's rights and accurately label its 
cheeses. 

Please confirm that these steps are being taken, and when they will be completed. 

SUD/mlf/eem 

GRUY 2134 
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Blanc Grue™ Gruyere Cheese I Boar's Head Page 1 of 2 

Products I Cheese 

Prepared in the traditional manner in copper vats, this earthy cheese is made with milk from small family 

farms in Wisconsin. Gruyere is favored for fondue and French onion soup because it melts beautifully and has 

a complex flavor with a hint of cashews. It pairs well with Boar's Head Rotisserie Seasoned Chicken. 

Pasteurized Cow's Milk United States (Wisconsin) 

Semi-firm Red Burgundy 

Available in the specialty cheese case. 

;..x: Gluten Free 
-? 

Premium Vegetarian Products No MSG Added 

(( 

As a vegetarian, I trust Boar's Head be they make many of their cheese without animal 

rennet so I can have my Jave snack worry free! 

Products I Cheese 

Calories Total Cholest. Sodium Protein 

Fat 

120 9 35 230 8 
g mg mg g 

http://boarshead.com/prod ucts/ de ta i 1/97 4-pre-cut-gruyere-cheese 

EXHIBIT 

7/ 13/2017 
GRUYERE-INTERCIBUS-000001 



Blanc Grue™ Gruyere Cheese I Boar's Head 

Nutrition Facts 
Serving Size 1 oz (28g) 
Servings Per Container About 8 
Amount Per Serving 

Calories 120 Calories from Fat 80 

% Daily Value· 

Total Fat 9g 

Saturated Fat 6g 

Trans Fat Og 

Monounsaturated Fat 2g 

Polyunsaturated Fat Og 

14% 

29% 

Cholesterol 35mg 12% 

Sodium 230mg 10% 

Total Carbohydrate Og 0% 

Dietary Fiber Og 0% 

Sugars Og 

Protein 8g 16% 

Vitamin A 6% Vitamin C 0% 

Calcium 25% Iron 0% 

•Percent Daily Values are based on a 2,000 

calorie diet 

http://boarshead.com/products/detail/974-pre-cut-gruyere-cheese 

Page 2of2 

7/13/2017 
GRUYERE-INTERCIBUS-000002 
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